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Legionnaires, Aux-
iliary, Sons, guests, 
friends, and family; I 
am honored to serve 
this coming year as 
your new Department 
Commander for 2016-
2017. Having been 
involved with The 
American Legion for 
nearly 25 years, I have 
enjoyed numerous 
travels, meetings, ac-
tivities and made many 
friends and memories 
along the way.

This Coming year 
will be one of chal-
lenges and successes. 
The interest and pub-
licity of The American 
Legion has been de-
clining over the years 
and this will defi nitely 
be a challenging year 
to Stay on Track! I 
do believe that The 
American Legion is 
still a vital and impor-
tant group of highly 
dedicated individuals 
coming together for 
common causes while 
still serving veterans 
and communities.

My goal for this 
coming year, as before, 
is to keep our posts and 
Legionnaires active. It 
is our duty to future vet-
erans and servicemen 
and women to maintain 

The American Legion. 
This may be a rough 
period but we all are 
still needed and we 
are still prominent and 
boisterous. Our pro-
grams are at the heart 
of TAL and we need to 
support and promote 
our programs this year 
more than ever. I want 
more involvement and 
more exposure of our 
posts and our members. 
It’s no longer “why you 
should belong…” it is 
“why you should be in-
volved.” We all belong 
to The American Le-
gion but we also need 
to be involved for our 
organization to con-
tinue and prosper. We 
need to keep working 
membership – not for 
mere numbers – but to 
maintain consistency 
and longevity of our 
Post and our Depart-
ment. We need to men-
tor our future leaders in 
order to preserve our 
long and prominent 
history.

The past few years 
have been challeng-
ing and upside down, 
but we have been and 
are still continuing in 
the right direction. We 
have fabulous person-
nel in places we need 
them and we have 
members dedicated 

to keep our Depart-
ment on the level. We 
have young members 
coming through and 
learning and embrac-
ing the Legion and we 
have senior members 
with their history and 
experience to keep us 
running. As for the 
coming 2016-2017 
Membership  year : 
Keep working towards 
another future. Let go 
of the reins once in a 
while and allow others 
to take the lead. We all 
won’t be here forever. 
Give them guidance 
and the tools needed 
to succeed.

My Commander’s 
Project is: Project Heal-
ing Waters Fly Fishing. 
Project Healing Waters 
Fly Fishing, Inc. is 
dedicated to the physi-
cal and emotional reha-
bilitation of disabled 
active military service 
personnel and disabled 
veterans through fly 
fi shing and associated 
activities including 
education and outings. 
Project Healing Waters 
Fly Fishing, Inc. strives 
to effectively serve 
the deserving past and 
present members of our 
armed forces who have 
made great sacrifi ces in 
the service of our na-
tion. In this we support 

Department Commanders Notes

Fall Workshop 
Agenda and 

Registrati on Form 
can be found on  
pages 2 and 12.

On July 28th a major fi re broke 
out in the forest above Mountain 
View, Wyoming. Six Hundred 
(600) firefighters from around 
the United States known as Team 
Black were brought in to help com-
bat the fi re and keep damage down. 
Post # 36 went to the command 
center to offer any assistance they 
could provide. We got to meet and 
know some of the fi refi ghters. On 
August 2nd the incident commander 
from Team Black contacted IPDC, 
Tom Dean and explained to him 
that while doing some mop up one 
of the fi refi ghters found a fl ag that 
was almost totally burned up.  He 
picked up the fl ag off the ground 
and carefully placed it in a box 
and brought it to the Mountain 
View incident command center. 
He asked Tom if the Post would 

properly dispose of this fl ag. This 
moved Tom almost to tears at the 
tender care this fi refi ghter had gone 
to so he could get this symbol of 
our country to the proper place for 
a proper disposal.

As you can see by the picture 
there was not very much left of this 
fl ag. I know so many others may 
have just left it and never bothered 
to pick it up let alone to get it to 
a place for proper disposal. Post # 
36 is so humbled that we will be 
able to perform this service.

We felt that we should share this 
story with our fellow Legionnaires 
so they would know there are still 
people out there that care about 
our country and the symbol that 
represents us.

For God and Country
Tom Dean

Patriotism is alive and well
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Project Healing Waters Fly Fish-
ing (PHWFF) began in 2005 serving 
wounded military service members at 
Walter Reed Army Medical Center 
returning from combat in Iraq and 
Afghanistan. The Project Healing 
Waters Fly Fishing program provides 
basic fl y fi shing, fl y casting, fl y tying 
and rod building classes, along with 
clinics with participants ranging from 
beginners who have never fi shed 
before, to those with prior fl y fi shing 
and tying experience who are adapt-
ing their skills to their new abilities. 
All fl y fi shing and tying equipment 
is provided to the participants at no 
cost. Fishing trips, both one day and 
multi-day, are also provided free of 
charge to participants.

PHWFF is unique in that our vol-
unteers are teaching classes on an 
on-going, long term basis. It is much 
more than a one day fi shing trip. For 
many participants, particularly dis-
abled veterans, the socialization and 
camaraderie of the classes are just as 
important as the fi shing outings, and 
provide them a new activity.

The Platte Rivers Program of Proj-
ect Healing Waters Fly Fishing serves 
veterans in northeastern Colorado and 
Southeastern Wyoming. “The Water 
Holds no Scars” is our slogan.  We 
strive to help veterans experience 

solace through fl y fi shing pristine 
waters.First and foremost, the Platte 
Rivers Program of Project Healing 
Water Fly Fishing is a totally volun-
teer organization. We take veterans 
fi shing. We practice and teach the art 
of fl y fi shing.  On some trips and for 
some reasons we do use other fi shing 
methods. We believe concentration, 
the demands of fl y fi shing, and the wa-
ter itself, offer something miraculous. 
It’s like therapy without the therapist 
or church without the preacher, or ... 
just something we can’t explain, but 
we see the transformations again and 
again. We strongly encourage catch 
and release.There is no cost to vet-
erans for our fi shing trips, fl y tying 
or builds.  We do ask vets to pay for 
the cost of the rod blank if they build 
a second or third rod.

Please help me in support of this 
wonderful organization and con-
tribute to the rehabilitation of our 
veterans while showcasing some of 
Wyoming’s most picturesque loca-
tions. Organize a dinner or raffl e. 
Solicit local organizations for sup-
port. Plan a fi shing trip with veterans 
and youth. Every little bit helps and 
is a step towards helping our Vet-
erans. Please send all donations to 
the Department offi ce. http://www.
platteriversphwff.com

Department Commander’s 
Project, 2016-2017
Project Healing Waters Fly Fishing, Inc. Program The School year is upon us and it is time to advertise the program 

and solicit participation in the American Legion High School Oratorical 
Scholarship Contest.

The Program is open to students enrolled in accredited school programs 
in grades 9 – 12.  

Contest information is available is available on the American Legion 
website:

www.legion.org/oratorical and www.wylegion.org/oratorical 
(Tentative)Scholarship amounts: 
   1st Place 2nd Place 3rd Place
District Level $200.00 $100.00 $50.00
Department (WY) $500.00 $200.00 $100.00
I list these as tentative as the Committee in charge of the funding is 

still working on their budget.  The values may increase. The District and 
Department Scholarships are paid from a scholarship fund at the Depart-
ment level.  The local Scholarship is the responsibility of the Post.  

Contest Dates:
Post Contests: Not later than February 5, 2017
District Contests: Not later than February 19, 2017
Department Contest: March 5, 2017;   Douglas, Wyoming;  Venue: TBD
National Contest:  April 21 – 23, 2017; Indianapolis, Indiana 
Donald L. York, Chairman
High School Oratorical Contest Committee

American Legion High School 
Oratorical Scholarship Contest

THE AMERICAN LEGION and AUXILIARY FALL WORKSHOP 
and WALRUS MEETING 

Hosted by Tom Whitmore Post and Unit 28—Green River-- SEPTEMBER 10 & 11, 2016 
Registration and Auxiliary meets at Post 28, 38 N. Center Street, Green River 

Legion will meet directly across the street from Post 28 
WALRUS will meet at Post 28 

 
Friday Advance Cost At the Door Total 

Registration @ Post 28 5:30-7:00 p.m.    
No Host Hors Dourves and social hour @ 
Post 28 5:30-7:00 p.m. 

   

Saturday:  Meeting 9-noon and 1-4    
Coffee and Registration @ Post 28    
Lunch @ Post 28 $7.00 $10.00  
Dinner @ Post 28 $10.00 $15.00  

Sunday    
WALRUS Meeting tba    

 
Register at the Door or Preregister by calling 307-389-2705 or emailing  

Tammy at tjharris@wyoming.com by September 5 or by mailing to: 
Tom Whitmore Unit 28—Fall Conference 

38 N. Center 
Green River WY 82935 

 

               
 Name                                      Post/Unit Office  Telephone Number 
  

Area Hotels: 

Little Bear Inn  $65.00/$77.00  307-875-7554, mention American Legion Fall Conference 

Oak Tree Inn   $55.00/$60.00   307-875-3500, mention American Legion Fall Conference 

Hampton Inn  $144.00  844-277-8438 

  

WEBSITE  FOR DD214 -

HTTP://VETRECS.ARCHIVES.GOV/
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Notes from the National Execu-
tive Committeeman (NEC) and the 
Alternate NEC is our new column 
in an attempt to keep membership 
aware of what is happening on a 
national level. This is in addition to 
updates discussed in the National 
Magazine, briefi ngs from offi cers at 
Fall Workshop, Midwinter Meeting, 
District Meetings and the Department 
Convention, as well as email mes-
sages. With all the methods of com-
munication there were still members 
who stated they were unaware of the 
dues raise for 2016, even though it 
had been covered numerous times in 
other methods. 

First we would like to thank mem-
bership for their support and electing 
us to our respective offi ces. Second we 
would like to thank those who have 
gone before us and blazing the way 
as the Alt NEC/NEC for the Depart-
ment of Wyoming. Most recent Bob 
Wright, Jake Jacobs, Tiny Quick and 
Todd White. They have all helped 
both of us develop our knowledge of 
the American Legion, and hone our 
skills to be able to accomplish the 
tasks required of the offi ce.

The duties of our offi ce are outlined 
in the Department of Wyoming By-
Laws below:

THE AMERICAN LEGION, 
DEPARTMENT OF WYOMING, 
BY-LAWS, ARTICLE I, DUTIES OF 
OFFICERS, Section 12. NATIONAL 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEEMAN. 
The National Executive Committee-
man and the Alternate National Ex-
ecutive Committeeman shall perform 
such duties as shall from time to time 
be prescribed by the National Consti-
tution and By-Laws of The American 
Legion, and such other duties as are 
usually incident to the offi ce.

The duties as outlined in the Na-
tional Constitution and By-Laws are 
located at the following web site: 
http://www.legion.org/documents/
legion/pdf/constitution-bylaws.pdf 
See article VII National Executive 
Committee of the Constitution of 

TAL and Article I, National Execu-
tive Committee of the By-Laws of 
TAL for the duties of the NEC and 
Alt NEC and the National Executive 
Committee. Space here does not al-
low us to print them in their entirety.

The National Executive Commit-
tee meets 4 times a year, once less 
than 24 hours prior to the National 
Convention and once less than 24 
after the National Convention at the 
convention site. They also meet in 
less than 45 days after the National 
Convention, usually in October of 
each year at Indianapolis at the time 
of the Commander/Adjutant meeting. 
The fourth meeting is held each May 
at Indianapolis. Bob Wright will be the 
NEC through the National Conven-
tion and Terry Miller remains the Alt. 
NEC to the close of the Convention. 
At the close of the convention Bob 
takes off the red Legion cap and puts 
his Blue one back on, Terry removes 
the Alt NEC Legion cap and puts on 
the red NEC Legion cap. At that time 
Keith Davidson will be authorized 
to wear the red Alt NEC cap and as-
sume the duties of that offi ce. Keith 
is a voting member only in the case 
Terry is not available. The NEC is a 
member of the Department Executive 
Committee, with the Alt. NEC fi lling 
in when the NEC is not available. 

This column is intended to provide 
information and education on the 
functions of the offi ce of the NEC and 
its link between Department of Wyo-
ming and National Offi ce. The NEC 
is the communications link between 
the Department of Wyoming and the 
National Executive Committee of 
The American Legion (TAL). I.E. 
dues amount, resolutions, discipline, 
post operations and closures, etc. 
The day-to-day communications is 
accomplished by the Department 
Adjutant in the Department Offi ce 
directly to the National Offi ce. 

Terry Miller, 
NEC 2016-2018
Keith Davidson
ALT NEC 2016-2018

Notes from the NEC and 
Alt NEC

our veterans and I also remember 
Alex and his love for fi shing.

My plan is to have fun and to 
promote enjoyment and comrad-
ery of our members and our com-
munities. I thank you for your 
support and your endorsement 

of my position as Department 
Commander. I look forward to 
a fun-fi lled and rewarding year 
in the great state of Wyoming.

Bill Frye
Department CommanderDe-

partment Commander 

Commanders Notes
From page 1
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We have worked on a number of 
“For God” articles. Now we will work 
through a “and Country” article.

There are efforts in education that 
we can all debate and we equally 
have great concerns over. Two words 
explain the evolution of our nation’s 
progressive direction very well, ex-
egesis and eisegesis. Exegesis is the 
process by which one extracts the 
truths of literature. Eisegesis pushes 
understanding into a literary passage. 
Eisegesis, therefore, impresses a lit-
erary rendering with new meaning, 
extra meaning. One process (exege-
sis) seeks truth. The other process 
(eisegesis) attempts to superimpose 
another meaning on literature.

In today’s history we fi nd regular 
eisegesis. Revisionist history is an 
example where individuals attempt 
to glean other truths from reading 
between the lines (so to speak) of 
historic documents. Exegesis on 
the other hand attempts to correlate 

known facts with a document to bet-
ter understand it. The following is an 
example of two different views of our 
First Amendment to the United States 
Constitution.

Eisegesis is responsible for giving 
our government permission to control 
religious practice through our consti-
tution. This happened because people 
began including the phrase “separa-
tion of church and state” which is 
not in the Constitution. The phrase is 
taken from a letter Thomas Jefferson 
wrote to the Danbury Baptists January 
1, 1802. This effort coupled with the 
opening statement of the fi rst amend-
ment, that “Congress shall make no 
law respecting an establishment of 
religion…” (the establishment clause) 
has created great misunderstanding. 
This eisegesis ignores the second 
part of this phrase, “or prohibiting 
the free exercise thereof” (the pro-
hibition clause). It has created an 

District 1 
Post 24 Rock Springs

Carmine, Robert (41)
Woodward, John (19)
Gunyan, Ronald (41)
Levitt, Lawrence (7)
Shockey, Marvin (4)
Perri. Mike (9)
Larsen, Norman (1)
Larson, Larry (38)

Post 46 Alpine
Brown, Maxwell (2)

District 2 
Post 1  Van Tassell

Hahn, Wayne (3)
Shoults, Rex (9)

Post 5 Torrington
Surratt, Clyde (47)

Post 8 Douglas
Burback, Jerry (61)

Post 9 Glenrock
Wollen, Byron (7)

Post 10 Wheatland
Preuit, Leo (4)

Post 63 Lingle
Gibson, James (39)

Post 95 Guernsey
Beatty, James (19)

District 3
Post 81 Ft. Washakie

Charging, Harvey (30)

District 4
Post 26 Powell

Fulbright, Gary (23)
Stolts, Donald (46)
Bright, Harley (2)

Post 29 Basin
Urwiller, Elmer (9)

District 5  
Post 7 Sheridan

Axlund, Robert (1)
Guilford, Charles C Jr (23)
Bond, Clyde (36)
Richards, Clare (15)

District 6
Post 6 Cheyenne

Diekroeger, Bill (3)
Thomas, Gary (24)

Post 14 Laramie
Murphy, Daniel (6)
Sneddon, Donn (41)

Post 122 Rawlins
Beck, Robert L Sr (3)
Holcomb, Allen (6)

Post 17 Department Headquarters
Peterson, William

See ‘From the Chaplain’ page 7

Post Everlasting 2016

Taps...

Words of wisdom from the Chaplain

Please note...the number in the parenthesis denotes the continuous years of 
service to the American Legion.

The Wyoming Veterans Commis-
sion, working closely with Wyoming 
Veterans Service Organizations, 
coordinated the application and pre-
sentation of the Republic of Korea 
Ambassador for Peace medals in 
Cheyenne, Casper, and Lander on 
June 30, 2016.  Korean War Veterans 
or their surviving spouses and family 
members were presented with the 
impressive medal and certifi cate.

Governor Matt Mead and Re-
public of Korea Consul General 
Shin Chae-Hyun traveled with Maj. 
Gen. Luke Reiner, Commander of the 
Wyoming Military Department, Vet-
erans Commission Chairman Linda 
Allgeier, Veterans Commission Vice 
Commander Lee Alley, Governor's 
Veterans Military Policy Advisor 
Judge Gary Hartman, and Korean 
War Veteran Blackie Budd.  

The American Legion served in 
key roles at each of the ceremonies 
which featured Legionnaires in all 
aspects of the ceremonies.  No-
tably, Senior Vice Commander 
Ken Persson served as Emcee in 

Lander, the Cheyenne ceremony 
took place at American Legion Post 
#6 and featured the Post #6 Honor 
Guard, and Legionnaires assisted in 
the Casper ceremonies.

Many of the Veterans were rec-
ognized more than 60 years after 
their service on the ground, in the 
air, or on the seas around Korea.  
Proud family members and local 
dignitaries ensured the ceremonies 
were well attended and statewide 
media coverage was prominent.

The Veterans Commission adver-
tised the application process in print 
and broadcast media, email groups, 
and social media to help get the word 
out across Wyoming.  More than 
275 applications were received with 
more than 150 awards presented on 
June 30.  Individual award presenta-
tions are being scheduled for those 
who could not attend the June 30 
ceremonies.

Include this part if delivery is 
scheduled by mid August...

The Commission is coordinating 
the fi nal opportunity for applying 

Governor Matt Mead and Korean Consul General present Warren Hess, Vice 
Commander District 3 and Commander of Post 19 Riverton, with the Republic 
of Korea Ambassador for Peace Medal at the June 30th Ceremony in Lander.  
Mr. Hess also gave the benediction at the ceremony.

Korean War Veterans Receive Medals
for this medal.  The 
application dead-
line is August 31.  
Applications can 
be downloaded at 
vets.wyo.gov or by 
calling the Veter-
ans COmmission at 
307-777-8152. 

We are counting 
on Legionnaires and 
Auxiliary members 
across Wyoming to 
reach out to Korean 
War Veterans and assist them in ap-
plying for the award.  Please don't 
assume the Veteran you are think-
ing about has been presented the 
award, reach out and ask, help them 
complete the application process. A 

great way to honor those who served 
during the Forgotten War.

Larry D. Barttelbort
COL, USA (Ret.)
Director
Wyoming Veterans Commission
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AMERICAN LEGION POST # 85
MEETEETSE, WYOMING
On April 19th, 2016, American Legion Post #85 held election of offi cers 

for the coming year.  Newly elected are:
Commander:  James D. Yockey
Vice commander:  Kurt Owens (second term)
Adjutant:  Janna Harris
Secretary/Treasurer:  Eric Scott (second term)
Chaplain:  James Vandervart
Post #85 members have been busy remodeling their current meeting hall 

which happens to be in the basement of Meeteetse Senior Center.  The Post 
has covered the costs of repairing and replacing the outdated plumbing for 
the building, adding separate electrical and heating systems and all labor has 
been donated by our members. Pivotal in the organization and physical labor 
in this endeavor was Jim Yockey.  The addition of a beautiful hand fi nished 
cedar bar top was installed thanks to a member donation of the cedar, and 
generous donations from businesses in our community.  This year’s goal 
is to complete the remodel and install a new fl agpole.  The Post wants to 
make our presence known in the community, educate and provide services 
to our current members and other veterans who might not know about our 
organization.  The Post will be organizing a public ceremony and display of 
American Flags on the graves of all veterans in our cemetery on Memorial 
Day and Veterans’ Day.

Election of Offi cers 2016-17

Reprinted from the Pine Bluffs Post
Zach Spadt/Pine Bluffs Post

Legionnaires, I want to personally thank you for your service and 
to your country and your continued service to The American Legion 
and the Department of Wyoming. This is just a friendly reminder that 
the Department and the National levels have increased their dues this 
year. As some of you may have by this time seen, renewal notices have 
already gone out and the new dues (for many posts) have changed. 
Other posts may also be raising their dues. Please do not let this deter 
you from continuing to invest in yourself and your fellow Veterans. 
This includes the HQ Post #17. Check your membership card – if it says 
Post 17, then you are a member of the HQ holding post and not a local 
post. These dues are higher than most post dues, so if this becomes an 
issue consider transferring to a local post and supporting them. Your 
fellow veterans, families and communities still need your support. 
Let’s keep your Legion operating and “Carry the Legacy Forward!”

Thank you,
Bill Frye, Dept Commander

Dues Increases
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Post 26 Powell

Hello Legionnaires,
First I need to in-

troduce myself, I am 
Dean Welch of 
Casper. I served 
4 years active in 
the Navy and 
22 years in the 
Army National 
Guard and re-
tired in 2005 
after my de-
ployment for 
OIF in 2004.

I am a ServeWyo-
ming Commissioner, 
ESGR Training Direc-
tor and Board member 
for the Brain Injury 
Alliance of Wyoming.

It is my honor and 
privledge to be the 
newly elected Com-
mander for District 3 
and last years District 3 
Vice Commander.

Also this is my 3rd 
year as the Post 2 Com-
mander in Casper.

Past District 3 Com-
mander Ken Persson 
Jr. did a great job last 
year and is still a vital 
asset to the District and 
Post 33 in Lander. I will 
be bending his ear for 
advice and suggestions 
through the next few 
months whether he likes 
it or not …ha

As with all Districts 
we in Dist. 3 have been 

busy trying to improve 
our membership and 
still continue to make 

a difference in 
our communi-
ties through all 
our programs.

We are sad-
dened at the 
loss of both 
Post 84 and 
Post 86, we 
hope that one 

day they may be rebuilt 
to support those com-
munities. 

Also Post 16 is hav-
ing issues and hope we 
can improve member-
ship this year so we 
don’t lose that one as 
well, if you are in Post 
16 it is important to get 
the numbers up and 
new offi cers installed to 
avoid a future closure of 
another historical Post.

I will strive to con-
nect with each Post 
throughout the year and 
I’m always available by 
phone or email.

My cell is 307-258-
9120 and my email is 
chiefsurveyor@juno.
com I will try my best 
to assist any way I can.

Our main focus in the 
coming year as in the 
past is to get the word 
out about the Legion 
and our importance in 

making changes in the 
VA and making our con-
gressional delegation 
understand our strong 
desire to protect the ben-
efi ts for ALL Veterans 
who have earned them 
through their service.

Reaching out to all 
Veterans to join our 
numbers to give our 
National Commander a 
strong voice every time 
he gets to speak to Con-
gress and to Veterans 
around the world.

We have many Veter-
ans out there that only 
need to be asked and 
shown what the Legion 
does to get them to de-
cide to be one of us.

The Posts of District 3 
continue to promote the 
Legion and participate 
in the Legion programs 
to include Boys State, 
Oratorical,  Youth pro-
grams, Legion baseball, 
Americanism and Mili-
tary Funeral Honors. 

We were pleased to 
have Dept. winners from 
our District nominees 
for Lawman of the Year 
from Post 2 (Bart Olsen 
NCSO, Casper) Fireman 
of the Year from Post 33 
( J.P. Apostolope, Green 
River), Citizen Soldier 
of the Year from Post 33 
(SFC Samual Beechum, 

Lander), Educator of the 
Year from Post 33 (Lisa 
Moss, Lander), EMT of 
the Year from Post 33 ( 
Patrick Kappus, Lander) 
and Legionnaire of the 
Year went to Past District 
3 Commander Ken Pers-
son Jr. Post 33 Lander.

Congratulations to all 
these individuals who 
have shown their pride 
and dedication to their 
communities and their 
service.

The future of the 
American Legion lives 
in the men and women 
that make up the Legion 
and it is our duty as Le-
gionnaires to promote, 
recruit and support our 
great organization.

I will be attending 
the Legion membership 
conference in India-
napolis so hope to bring 
back some benefi cial 
information for our 
Districts.

Hope everyone is 
having a safe and enjoy-
able summer.

“My Oath Of Enlist-
ment Has No Expiration 
Date”

God Bless Ameri-
can and The American 
Legion

Dean Welch D3 Co

District 2 News

Dean Welch

District 5 is slowly getting ready 
for 2017.  Membership cards have 
been given to all Posts in District 5 
with phone calls encouraging mem-
bership.  Posts were contacted asking 
for input for 2017 Goals.  The Goals 
were turned into Department 1st Vice 
Commander Persson.   Adjutants are 
reminded to not sit on “renewals” 
as Legion benefi ts can be affected.  
I made a visit to Post 7 along with 
District Vice Tim.

National Commander Dale Barnett 
visited District 5 Posts in July.  His 
visit started in Gillette when he ar-
rived.  The following morning, Hulett 
Post 80 sponsored a “Veterans Walk” 
around Devil’s Tower.  TAL, ALA, 
SAL and Riders from Post around the 
Department and South Dakota Rider’s 
enjoyed the walk and lunch.  The next 
day found them in Sheridan visiting 
the Sheridan VA and Buffalo at the 
Wyoming Veteran’s Home fi nishing 
up with a well-attended dinner at Post 

13.  Thank you District 5 Posts for 
stepping up and making the National 
Commander’s visit memorable.Most 
Posts take it easy during the sum-
mer months getting ready for fall.  
Buffalo’s Color Guard has provided 
funeral honor for several veterans this 
summer.  They led the Fair Parade 
and had veterans riding on a fl oat.  
The Post did their major fundraiser 
with the beer booth at the Rodeo and 
thanks all members for working.  The 
Annual Bug Run took in Dayton Days 
on the way to Kirby, Montana for a 
late lunch.  Post 7’s Drum and Bugle 
Corp has been in several parades this 
summer and much appreciated by the 
townspeople.  Post 80 sponsored the 
“Veterans Walk” and say “thanks to 
everyone for participating”.  I encour-
age all Posts to email or call me with 
news and upcoming events.  Also 
remember to call me with questions 
and concerns.  If I don’t know the 
answer I will fi nd it for you.

District 5 News
Post 26 Powell is 

restarting an old tra-
dition from our post 
history, dating back to 
1937. Annual American 
Legion picnic. New 
membership cards are 
at the post. Powell was 
just shy of 100% for last 
year. As Commander I 
would love to be fi rst in 
our district to get 100 %. 
We have to beat Heart 
Mountain, they were 
fi rst last year. Good job 
you guys. Remember 
dues are now $45. Con-
gratulations to our Sons 
Squadron they hit 200 
% on their membership 
and received a National 
certifi cate for their hard 
work. I would like to 
thanks the Sons for all 
they do at the post. Also 
like to congratulate 

the Auxiliary for the 
awards they received 
at convention, nice job 
ladies, and thanks for 
all you do at Post 26. 
Our new Shooting team 
is having the organiza-
tional meeting in July. 
If you are interested 
if shooting military 
caliber weapons come 
on down. Reminder in 
2019 we will be 100 
years old, anyone who 
has old photos of Powell 
American Legion his-
tory I would love to scan 
them and include them 
in our birthday party 
presentation. If you 
have an old story and 
just want to share it that 
would be great also. Our 
meetings are the fi rst 
Tuesday of the month 
at 7 PM. The Sons meet 

on the fi rst Monday of 
the month at 7 PM. Our 
Riders (Yellowstone 
Riders) meet on the last 
Monday of the month at 
7 pm. Auxiliary is off 
for the summer but they 
meet the same night as 
the Legion. In August 
we will have our next 
Executive committee 
offi cer meeting so be 
ready. Fall workshop is 
in Green River Sept. 9th 
and 10th. Convention 
next year will be close 
to home, June 22 - 24 
in Worland. If you’ve 
never been to a Depart-
ment convention that 
would be the time to go. 
Don’t forget to thank a 
veteran for their service 
when you see them.  

Post 26 Commander
Jerry Clark

Gene and grandson. Jeff Redland.

Gene L. Wilenius Post #29

Powder River Post 13 hosted a “Thank You” 
prime rib dinner for forty-seven Legion and 
Auxiliary members who helped this past year.  
Special Guest was Carrie Little who gave the 
Post and Unit a Wyoming Game and Fish Com-
missioners License.  Members were thanked 
for Honor/Color Guard, Convention, painting, 
beer booth, selling tickets at the fair, working 
breakfasts and baking cookies and cakes to 
name a few.    

Powder River Post 13
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From page 4

At our regular Post 9 Meeting held on July 25, 2016,  we presented the 
“Ambassador for Peace” Medal to two members.  Glen Blakeley and Ed 
Wagner were both unable to get their medal when the Consul General 
was in Casper July 1st.   A good crowd was on hand to see these Vets 
receive their medals.  Glen served in the U.S. Army Military Police Unit 
while Ed was a “Tin Can” sailor off the coast of Korea on two occasions.

Post 9 MeetingGeorge W. Vroman Post 2 Casper News
Hello Legionnaires,
Post 2 has been busy 

again this summer.
On Memorial Day we 

proudly held a dedication 
ceremony for a “Combat 
Cross Statue” also called 
a Battlefi eld Cross. It took 
us almost 3 years to make 
this happen.

We sold raffl e tickets 
for a Gold plated Vietnam 
War Commemorative 
1911 45 pistol to raise 
the funds for the statue 
as well as the brass plates 
mounted on the monu-
ment.

We were fortunate to 
get the Granite base do-
nated by Lavin Tile and 
Stone of Casper and they 
also did the mounting in 
Veterans Park in Casper.

Senator Barrasso at-
tended and spoke and 
State Senator Jim Ander-
son was our guest speaker.

Post 2 Legionnaire 
Chris Walsh volunteered 
to be the MC and did a 
great job.

We had several Gold 
Star family members do 
the unveiling and also 
had a representative from 
each branch place a set 
of dog tags on the statue 
and had the Casper Fire 
Department Pipe and 
Drum Team play Amaz-
ing Grace. Members 
Brian Petersen, Bob 
Renz and Miles Hartung 
conducted the 3 round 
rifl e vollies while Sons 
member Bob Meloy 
played TAPS.

There was a very good 

attendance by the com-
munity and now every 
time someone drives past 
it they can refl ect on our 
fallen and their sacrifi ce 
to this country and our 
freedoms.

We even put a small 
time capsule in the base 
to be opened May 30th 
2041 which will be the 
100th anniversary year 
of Pearl Harbor.

Post 2 continues to be 
a active part of the Casper 
Community, we sent 2 
Boys to Boys State, had 
our Independence Day 
picnic for all Veterans 
and Legionnaires and 
had our Legion fl oat in 
the Central Wyoming 
Fair Parade.

The “Tribute to Fallen 
Soldiers” motorcycle 
group are making their 
way from Oregon to 
Arlington Cemetery  and 
stopping in Casper to 
present a plaque to the 
family of Captain Robert 
Lucero who was killed in 

Iraq in 2003. Post 2 has 
joined with Mrs Miller 
(who lost her son Scott in 
2007) to help raise funds 
for the group to help 
them continue their work 
honoring our fallen each 
year. To make a donation 
go to  http://tributetofall-
ensoldiers.com/ 

With over 5000 Vet-
erans we continue to try 
and make each of them 
a Legion member so if 
you know anyone that 
qualifi es to be a member 
have them contact the 
local Post.

Friend us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/
casperlegion or check 
out our website  www.
casperlegion.wordpress.
com 

“My Oath Of Enlist-
ment Has No Expiration 
Date”

God Bless American 
and The American Le-
gion

Dean Welch, D3 Co, 
P2 Co

Greetings Fellow Legionnaires:
Let me introduce myself.  My 

name is Shonna Wright and I am 
the new commander for Post 6.  
My current offi cers are 1st Vice 
Eddie Enriquez, and my 2nd Vices 
are Eric Woods, DJ Johnson, and 
Jerry Bowen.  We are looking to do 
great things for the post for 2016-
2017.  We are hosting the Legion 
Regional Baseball Tournament here 
in Cheyenne August 2-7, 2016 for 
the second year in a row and wish 
the WY teams good luck.  Our goals 
for Post 6 are many, but just to name 
a few, to bring the community and 
the legion members together to 

help all organizations.  Continue 
to support other organizations; for 
example, Wreaths Across America, 
our free Thanksgiving meal, and 
VA lunches.  Of course we want to 
reach our 100% membership goal 
this year and we will continue to 
strive to reach out to new members 
to join our Post.  It will take a lot 
of work, dedication, and commit-
ment, but with the Executive Boards 
leadership and guidance and the 
participation of members who care 
about Post 6, we can push upward 
and onward to reach our goals.

Shonna Wright
Commander, Post 6

Post 6 Cheyenne

imbalance between the two phrases 
causing “establishment clause” and 
forced it to overpower the “prohibi-
tion clause.” First people added the 
separation clause out of ignorance, a 
testimony for the questions about our 
education system. People have added 
the words to the original document in 
their personal analysis. This addition 
in thought and the political infl uence 
it represents has caused errors to grow 
exponentially. Now many assume 
our country was founded on secular 
philosophy. Some claim religious 
freedoms, though not promotable 
by our government, can be curtailed 
in public institutions. However, this 
requires laws and “Congress shall 
make no law.”

Exegesis involves extracting truths 
from literature in a three-prong effort 
alien to many today. First, histori-
cal – what is the period of time the 
document was written (time period, 
political forces, purpose, current 
events)? Second, context – what is 
in the sentence, the paragraph, the 
chapter, the entire book or writing? 
Third, grammatical – how is the 
sentence constructed, and specifi cally 
how are the words used? This type 
of literary research is also known 
as lower criticism. It may involve 
studying the literature in its original 
language if foreign (i.e., study the 
play Les Misérables in the original 
French). Applying exegesis to our 
Constitution’s First Amendment, we 
fi nd the following. 

Historically, the fi rst 10 Amend-
ments of our Constitution were taken 
from the Bill of Rights. The Bill of 
Rights was generated in response to 

concerns that the original Constitu-
tion might eventually permit a tyran-
nical central government to evolve. 
Our country broke from Great Britain 
because of tyranny. The purpose of the 
Bill of Rights was to specifi cally cur-
tail governmental authority. For these 
reasons, the portion which reads, “We 
hold these truths to be self-evident: 
that all men are created equal; that 
they are endowed by their creator with 
certain unalienable rights; that among 
these were life, liberty, and the pursuit 
of happiness…” is counted as one of 
the most cherished and clearly articu-
lated phrases of freedom and liberty in 
the world history. Interestingly, while 
going through the revision process, 
the only words ever contested were 
“inherent and inalienable,” replaced 
by “certain inalienable.” There was 
never a question that a Creator be-
stowed these rights and liberty upon 
mankind. 

Contextually, we begin with the 
founding document that opens, “We 
the People…” The people themselves 
give the individual articles the au-
thority and position they have. Their 
personal freedom is being exercised 
as they choose their government, its 
construct, and the authority it is given. 
With an understanding of the origina-
tion of the amendments themselves, 
we fi nd the First Amendment stands 
for a personal freedom to exercise re-
ligious belief. This is the fi rst freedom 
referenced and it is the fi rst restriction 
on government. We should note that 
this fi rst liberty is the most personal, 
the most individual. It deals with how 
every person is driven, what they live 

From the Chaplain

See ‘From the Chaplain’ page 19
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Legion, Aux, SAL and ALR members from Post 
64, 80, 13, 42, 10, 36, and 45 were represented.  
Also Post 164 Legion Riders from Spearfi sh SD 
and members of  Post 205 from Maine.  It was a 
great time for all!! 

National Commander Barnett along with Legion, 
Auxiliary and SAL members took part in a Veteran’s 
Awareness Walk at Devil’s Tower on July 11th.  
Members from Hulett, Moorcroft,

Gillette, Buffalo, Medicine Bow, and Wheatland 
along with Riders from South Dakota walked and 
had lunch provided by Roy Montgomery Post 80 
and Auxiliary.

2016 Veteran’s Walk at 
Devil’s Tower with National 
Commander Dale Barnett

Veteran Awareness Walk at Devil’s Tower

PDC Keith Davidson leads the pack followed by 
National Commander Barnett.
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Saddle up for our Veterans
Hello Wyoming Ladies !!!!! 
Are we ready to “Saddle up for 

our Veterans” ? 
I want to start off by thank-

ing Buffalo for the tremendous 
job they ALL did on Depart-
ment Convention. Ladies, I 
think we wore them out, be-
cause they worked overtime 
to make us all happy, make 
sure we lacked for nothing. 
The room was wonderful 
and spacious, the meals were 
great. The idea for the picnic in the 
park and installation outside in the 
shade meant a lot to me. Also, thank 
you for the Drum and Bugle Corps. 
Their Legion, Auxiliary, Sons and 
Riders fans had a wonderful time 
and I know there were people there 
who had not been to a Department 
function where they played, so they 
made themselves some NEW fans. So 
Thank You Buffalo from the bottom 
of my heart !!!!!!!!

Fall Workshop is September 10 in 
Green River. The Action Plans of the 
Chairmen will be available on our 
website, that way you can print the 
ones YOUR Unit will be working on 
this year.  I have chosen some of our 
more important Chairmanships for 
workshop presentations - American-
ism, Constitution and By Laws, Lead-
ership, Membership and Veterans 
Affairs and Rehabilitation. So please 
come with all your and your Units 
questions. If they aren’t answered 
during the particular session, there 
will be time for questions. 

My travel schedule was in the 
Department Convention packets 
and also in this paper, so please see 
when I will be visiting your unit. I 
realize that some units do not meet 

in the summer, but I need you to 
please take the time to look at this 
schedule to see when I plan to visit 

your unit. I will be ‘sad-
dling up’ and heading out 
September 12, right after 
Fall Workshop, so please 
look this over and send 
me your confi rmation if 
you haven’t already. You 
can email it to me if it is 
easier than regular mail. 
I know a lot of you will 

wonder why I am so early, but I am 
not a trusting soul of Mother Nature. 
I remember one Past Department 
President and her husband spend-
ing a couple days in a shelter due 
to a freak snow storm. Me -I like 
snow- as long as I do not have to 
go out in it. 

I am so sorry the Wyoming econo-
my is so poor right now. We all need 
to band together on Membership and 
not let our numbers get too bad if we 
can. If your Unit has had a great idea 
to keep your members paid up, please 
share this with Department Member-
ship Chairman Vicki. I realize what 
works for one Unit may not work 
for others, but I truly don’t want to 
see us get so low in numbers that it 
takes us 10 times longer to come back 
from this downturn, but come back 
we will. One of our best resources 
for members is our younger women. 
There are many things they can do, 
without sitting in a meeting. Our 
younger ladies are raising children, 
maybe trying to fi nish college, all this 
while working. Yes, a lot of us raised 
our families too, but we did so in the 
days when more of us didn’t need to 
work out of the home like now days. 
So there will be some tips from Vicki 

Membership!  Membership!  
Membership! This word seems to 
make people cringe and run the other 
way.  As members we need to take 
a different look at what this really 
is. Membership is a program just 
like Americanism, Poppy and VA 
&R. We need to put as much effort 
into membership as we do the other 
programs.  Without new members 
coming in our Units around the state, 
the units will soon disappear. As the 
Units disappear, it leaves a hole in 

our state for the service of Veterans. 
I have heard people say they can’t 
ask for new members because they 
don’t know them.  To me this is a 
wonderful way to meet new people 
and bring them on board.  Trying 
new things is always hard.  If your 
membership is dwindling, maybe it 
is time to step up and try something 
new. Our goals have been set and I am 
looking forward to everyone helping 
us “Cowboy Up” for membership in 
the following year.

Cowboy Up” for membership!!!!! 

Sonja Wright

on how to make our younger ladies 
feel welcome and that they are useful.

I would really love to see our room 
full of wonderful Wyoming ladies 
ready for another terrifi c year, so 

when you are making plans to head 
to Fall Workshop---call a friend or 
two or three—have a wonderful road 
trip and come see what we are doing 
!!!!!!! See you all there !!!

Saddle up for our VeteransSaddle up for our Veterans

September 13 ...................9 AM ........ Powell
September 13 ...................2 PM ........ Basin
September 13 ...................7PM ......... Greybull
September 14 ...................9AM ......... Worland
September 14 ...................7PM ......... Riverton/Lander/Ft Washakie
September 15 ...................1PM ......... Alpine
September 15 ...................7PM ......... Pinedale
September 16 ...................9AM ......... Big Piney
September 16 ...................1PM ......... La Barge
September 17 ...................9AM ......... Cokeville
September 17 ...................1PM ......... Green River
September 17 ...................7PM ......... Ft. Bridger
September 18 ...................1PM ......... Rock Springs
September 18 ...................7PM ......... Rawlins
September 19 ...................7PM ......... Saratoga
September 20 ...................12PM ....... Medicine Bow
September 20 ...................6PM ......... Laramie
September 21 ...................12PM ....... Cheyenne 83
September 21 ...................6PM ......... Cheyenne 6
September 22 ...................8AM ......... Pine Bluffs
September 22 ...................1PM ......... Albin
September 22 ...................7PM ......... Torrington/LaGrangeLingle/Van Tassell
September 23 ...................9AM ......... Chugwater
September 23 ...................1PM ......... Guernsey
September 23 ...................7PM ......... Wheatland
September 24 ...................9AM ......... Glendo
September 24 ...................1PM ......... Douglas
September 24 ...................6PM ......... Glenrock
September 25 ...................1PM ......... Casper/Henry Whiteaway
Home
October 6 ..........................7PM ......... Hulett
October 10 ........................6:30PM .... Gillette
October 11 ........................7PM ......... Buffalo
October      12 ...................2PM ......... Kaycee
October      18 ...................7PM ......... Sheridan
November    7 ...................6PM ......... Sundance
November    8 ...................5PM ......... Moorcroft 

Department President Wright’s Travel and Visit Schedule

DEPARTMENT OFFICE HOURS
Effective September 1, 2016

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 9 pm to 2 pm
Tuesday    4 pm to 9 pm
Friday, Saturday, Sunday  CLOSED

Leave a message and I will return your 
call - before - after - during offi ce hours

$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$
DUES

Please send in your 2017 Dues to your Unit.  Notices will be mailed out 
from National the middle of September but you can pay early.  Consider 
your dues a donation to help our veterans, they depend on our numbers 
for funding at our Buffalo, Cheyenne and Sheridan facilities.

$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$
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Department 
Convention

Peg Sillivan addressing the Commanders Banquet

Americanism Lunch

Convention Pin 

Kenneth Persson, Jr. Legionnaire of the Year Don Sillivan, District Commander of the Year Deanna Hurless accepting District Membership

Installation Picnic Don Sillivan accepting Post 90 Goal Ribbon Polyester Blends

Green River Fireman of the Year

Installation of TAL Offi cers: PDC Dean, Finance Deanna Hurless, 
2nd VP Rick Dansereau, 1st VP Ken Persson;

Legion Riders coming in for picnic

Post 43 received the “”Large Mallet” for highest % of 
membership by May 31, 2016

Buffalo Girls State 
Delegates Stephanie 
Camino and Governor 
Sadie Gruntmeir

67 Year member 
Elvera Morris of Buffalo

Commander and President Banquet Commander and President Banquet Commander and President Banquet
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Chaplain’s Cloud

Units please make sure you send your Chaplain form to Vicki Paddock 
- PO Box 130; Moorcroft WY 82721 or email vickip@rtconnect.net  

IN MEMORIAM
Ruby Sellig-Unit 6 Mary Alice Sjoden-Unit 54
Esther Balden-Unit 13

SYMPATHY 
Connie Stokes-Unit 28 ................................. loss of mother 
Karlene Sjoden-Unit 54 ................................ loss of mother 
Randall Sjoden ............................................ loss of mother

GET WELL 
Phyllis Hahn-Unit 1 ...........................................hip surgery 
Norma Leis-Unit 7 ...........................................hospitalized 
Sharon Soule –Unit 13 ............................................ cancer 
Pepper Williams-Unit 13 ......................................... cancer 
Edith Leatth- Unit 13 ........................................hospitalized 
Katherine Murphy-Unit 26 ......................... shoulder surgery 
Peggy Lucas-Unit 26 .............................................infection 
Jackie Graham-Unit 26 ................................. heart surgery 
Jeni Jacobs-Unit 5 ...........................................foot surgery 
Linda Johnson-Unit 42 ..................................... broken foot 
Phyllis Gernant –Unit 32 .............. Leukemia – doing chemo
Beth Baker-Unit 75 ......................... Hip Surgery and Rehab

THINKING OF YOU 
Donna Allen-Unit 45 .........................ongoing health issues

Hello ALA members! I hope this 
article fi nds you rested and refreshed 
after a wonderful summer!

I have started receiving some 
monthly Chaplain reports, wow, what 
a treat it is to see the compassion the 
ALA members of the Department of 
Wyoming have. Please feel free to 
send your report either electronically, 
or via the USPS.

Please remember to use the cur-
rent Chaplains form when submitting 
requests by mail, this ensures a quick 
turn-around for cards, as the mail 
comes directly to my house instead 
of making its way across the State 
fi rst. If you do not have the current 
form, it is available on the Department 
website: www.wyamericanlegion-
auxiliary.org under the forms and 
scholarships tab, or those unaware, 

my information is:
Susan Dansereau; 2110 Wyoming 

Drive; Green River, WY 82935; 
dansereau_r_f_@hotmail.com 

307-875-4408   home 775-790-
3105 cell

If you would rather send the 
request via e-mail, I have access 
to the addresses of all Department 
members, so feel free to drop me a 
quick note with the name, and type 
of card requested, and I will take care 
of the details. Should you have any 
questions or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to call. I may not pick up 
on the fi rst ring, but will certainly 
respond to any messages.

I am very humbled to have been 
given the opportunity to serve you in 
this capacity for the upcoming year, 
thank you for your support.

Chaplain report

Powder River Post and Unit 13 
member’s hard work paid off in 
Buffalo. Comments were heard from 
many TAL, ALA, SAL 
and Riders when they 
walked in and saw the 
new paint and new fl oor-
ing at Post 13.

Highlights of the 
Convention included 
a visit from ALA Na-
tional President Sharon 
Conatser and TAL Lead-
ing Candidate Charlie 
Schmidt. 

The convenience of 
having the meetings at Bomber Moun-
tain Civic Center gave members a 
chance to attend dual meetings. The 
proximity of the motel and downtown 
offered members a “walk” following 
lunches served by Unit 13 members. 
The Commander/President Banquet 
cooked and served by Post and Unit 
members was well attended with 
entertainment from the “Polyester 
Blends” who came out of retirement 

to sing well known songs of the past. 
Commander Don Sillivan was called 
from the kitchen by Department Com-

mander Tom Dean to 
receive the District 
Commander of the 
Year award.  

Following the 
close of Conven-
tion at noon gave 
members the chance 
to relax on the golf 
course, at the park, 
walk downtown or 
ride up the mountain 
with the Legion 

Rider’s before Installation of the 2017 
Offi cers. The picnic and installation at 
the park was well attended with ham-
burgers and hotdogs being cooked by 
Post 13. A trial by the Buffalo “Wild 
Bunch” found PDC Dean, President 
Wright and SAL Keith guilty and a 
hanging occurred. 

THANK YOU for attending and 
making Department Convention a 
memory. 

Department Convention 2016 
was a SUCCESS!

Friday Sept 9: 
4:00 to 5:00 Finance –  Post 28 downstairs
5:30 - 7:00 Registration at Post Home
  Hors d’Oeuvres and Social Hour
7:30 – 8:30 DEC - Post 28 downstairs 

Sat. Sept 10:
8:30 Open Workshop
 Advance colors
 Prayer - Chaplain Susan Dansereau
 Pledge of Allegiance - Gina Dusel
 Preamble led - Tammy Harris
 Greetings - Tammy Harris
 Response - Edie Taffner
 Roll Call of Units and Offi cers Introductions
 Minutes of June 25, 2016 Meeting
 Finance report - Peggy Miller9:00
 Session #1  Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation
  Twila, Cynthia and Becky
10:00 Break
10:15 Session #2 Americanism - Gina
11:00 Greetings to The American Legion
11:15 Pick a Chairman Question time
11:55 Break for lunch
1:00 Session #3 Membership
  Vicki and Peg
2:00 Session #4 Constitution and By Laws
 Tammy
3:00 Break
3:15 Session #5    Leadership - Peg
4:00 Offi ce tidbits
4:30 Retire colors Prayer Close

American Legion Auxiliary Department of Wyoming
Fall Workshop Schedule

September 10, 2016 ~ Green River, Wyoming

Fall Workshop Registration Form is on  page 2

Department receives CWF Excellence Certifi cate Top 10 Per Capita 
Giving presented by National TAL 

CONGRATULATIONS
Green River #28 and Cheyenne #83 for reaching 

102% of the National Goal.  They received $150.00 
from National.  WE ARE PROUD OF YOU!
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is mailed out weDepartment Secretary
Peg Sillivan

Department Offi ce Tidbits

1. $740.00 was collected and 
given to Crook County Fire Fund at 
Convention;

2. Packets not picked up at 
Convention were mailed out June 
30th.  Have you read the  
information?

3. The 2016-17 Budget was ap-
proved at Department Convention;  

4. Girls State Site for 2017-
2019 will be LCCC located in 
Cheyenne; 

5. Past President Parley Schol-
arship was awarded to Andrea Habel, 
Unit 64.   Congratulat ions 
Andrea.

6. Dues notices will be mailed 
out from National the middle of 
September.  Please be  watching for 
yours.  

7. Membership Chairman - 
DON’T SIT ON DUES, TRANS-
MIT THEM to  D E PA RT M E N T 
WEEKLY.

We have been asked by numer-
ous other Auxiliary Unit members 
to share this information. Contact 
Dorothy Williams or email Connie In-
man (addresses listed Under District 
2) for further information.

In 1994 the American Legion John 
Prince Post and Auxiliary Unit 15, 
placed a fl ag pole in the Glendo town 
park. This being dedicated to our vet-
erans, we would like to see it continue 
to grow. In helping this growth, we 
are having a memorial monument 
placed next to the fl ag pole along with 

a concrete walkway to allow for easy 
access and viewing. We have arranged 
with the BRICKSRUS company for 
those interested to order a permanent 
brick to be placed on the walkway. If 
you would be interested in honoring 
a Veteran or family member, we have 
forms available or you can go to the 
online website WWW.BRICKSRUS.
COM/ORDER/ALAUUNIT (yes…
alauunit). Our deadline is October 
31, 2016 in order for them to be in 
place for the dedication on November 
11, 2016.

BRICKS

VA FACILITIES COOKIE SCHEDULE 
2016 - 2017 
 
Units may send monetary donation to the Department Office for cookies.  The 
VAVS Rep will buy cookies in your Unit’s name.  The cookies are greatly 
appreciated.  THANK YOU 
 

CHEYENNE MONTH SHERIDAN 

 
Medicine Bow 
Rock Springs 

SEPTEMBER 
 
    Basin 
    Buffalo 

 
Saratoga 
Douglas 

OCTOBER 
 
    Casper 
    Gillette 

 
Torrington 
Pine Bluffs 
Wheatland 

NOVEMBER 

 
    Ft. Bridger 
    Ft. Washakie 

 DECEMBER  
 

 
Cheyenne 6 
Lingle JANUARY 

 
    Kaycee 
    Hulett 
    Big Piney 

 
Albin 
Cokeville 

FEBRUARY 
 
    Greybull 
    Pinedale 

 
Chugwater 
Glenrock 

MARCH 
 
    Alpine 
    Lander 

 
Glendo 
Guernsey 

APRIL 
 
    Powder River 
    Riverton 

 
Van Tassell 
LaGrange 

MAY 
 
    Sheridan 
    LaBarge 

 
Rawlins 
Laramie JUNE 

 
    Worland 
    Powell 
    Moorcroft 

 
Cheyenne 83 JULY  

    Sundance 
 

June 2016   

To all of the American Legion Family that helped our family during 
state convention:

During the state convention in Buffalo, WY Our son Cody Land-
wehr (an SAL member) who was in Rock Springs, WY was in a bad 
Motorcycle accident and was life fl ighted to Salt Lake City, UT His 
father and I would like to express our sincere thanks and appreciation 
to all of the wonderful people who helped us to be able to get to Salt 
Lake and to be able to stay with Cody for the three weeks that he was 
in the Hospital. Cody lost the lower part of his Right leg so it will be 
a long road ahead for all of us. But he is doing well and is at home. 

A Very Heart Felt Thank You To All.
James Landwehr
Janet Packer
Cody Landwehr

Thank You

Americanism: Essays:
Class I Maddie Ann Ludwig, Unit 

13; Class II  Bethany Howard, Unit 64; 
Class III  Joelle Eisell, Unit 9

Class IV Grace Anderson, Unit 80; 
Class V Britany Morton, Unit 29

Children and Youth - Units 51-
125 members: 1st Unit #7 Sheridan; 
2nd Unit #36 Fort Bridger; 3rd Unit #70 
LaGrange; Units 126 + members:  1st 
Unit #26 Powell; 2nd Unit #42 Gillette; 
3rd Unit #15 Glendo

Alice Norfl eet Memorial Children 
and Youth Traveling Trophy for the best 
Children and Youth Program - Hughes-
Pittinger Unit #26 Powell.

Community Service - Class II - 
Medicine Bow, Class III - Powell

Education - Give 10 – Unit 13, 
64, 80, 70, 19, 44, 45; Best Ameri-
canism Education Week Program & 
Best Overall Program – Unit 70; Best 
Veterans in the Community Schools 
Program – Unit 9 Glenrock; Best 
Scholarship Program – Unit 80 Hulett

History - Class I Guernsey, Basin; 
Class II Glendo

Membership - Leda White Memo-
rial Trophy; Department Citation Goal 

by 12/31 - Greybull Unit 32;
Goal Ribbons - Greybull Unit 32, 

Chugwater Unit 75, Alpine Unit 46, 
Green River Unit 28, Medicine Bow 
Unit 64, Big Piney Unit 78, Cheyenne 
Unit 83, Lander Unit 33

Poppy Posters
Class 1 - Wyatt Kaufman, Unit 70; 

Class II  Lily Cox, Unit 70;  Class III 
Elizabeth Peterson, Unit 25 Joshua Clay-
ton, Unit 70;  Class IV Faith Anderson, 
Unit 80 Mickayla VanNatter, Unit 95; 

Class V - Darbi Buckmiller, Unit 25 
and Anthony Ramirez, Unit 70; Class 
VI  Katalina Pfeif, Unit 25

Past President Parley - Unit Mem-
ber of the Year - Debra Anderson Unit 80 
Hulett and Scholarship - Andrea Habel, 
member of Medicine Bow, Unit 64

Public Relations - 1st- Hughes Pit-
tinger #26; 2nd –Marion Tanner # 29; 
3rd –Powder River #13

Other:  1st – Cheyenne #6; 2nd -Floyd 
Minch #44; 3rd – Roy Montgomery #80

VA & R  50 and under - Greybull; 51 
to 100 - Casper; 100 and over - Powell

Certifi cate of Appreciation to Bobbie 
Gertsch for her many years of service 
to the Cheyenne VAVS

2015-2016 AWARDS

Mark Your Calendar
FALL WORKSHOP
September 10, 2016

Green River
MID WINTER CONVENTION

January 21, 2017
Cheyenne

NWDVP will attend
MISSION TRAINING & JUNIOR DIVISION MEETING

October 29, 2016
Spokane, Washington

SPRING CONFERENCES
Locations to be determined by Legion District Membership

April 2-3, April 9-10, April 23-24
GIRLS STATE
June 11-18, 2017

LCCC - Cheyenne
POST, UNIT, SQUADRON  & RIDER DEPARTMENT CONVENTION

June 22-24, 2017
Worland

NATIONAL CONVENTION
August 18-24, 2017

Reno, Nevada
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American Legion Auxiliary News

 Historian Gina, Chaplain Susan, Sec/Treas Peg, Vice Vicki

Auxiliary Emergency Fund co-chairman Peg Sillivan 
presenting two checks to National President Sharon 
Conatser in the amount of

Unit Member of the Year from Hulett, Debra Anderson 
(center) with her mom Mae Neiman and Chairman 
Shareen Johnson

District Officers for 2016-17

Department President Sonja being hung by the Buffalo 
Chamber of Commerce Wild Gang during the picnic

Susan Dansereau, Peg Sillivan and Past National 
President Nancy Brown-Park at Longmire Days in 
Buffalo.

Post 13 Commander Don Sillivan presenting a thank 
you certificate to Gene Wright owner of Crossroads 
Trike and Trailers in Salt Lake City for supporting 
the 2016 Department Convention in Buffalo.

PDC Dean

SAL Incoming Commander Charlie Keith

Rock Springs Unit 24 members displaying a mat they 
make out of shopping bags for homeless veterans. 

A great mix of Department Officers

Leila pinning PDC ribbon on Tom
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Saddle Up with Sunny District 1
Summer Happenings - half of the 

District 1 units have played hooky 
this summer (mine among them-no 
judgment!), but most participated in 
Memorial Day and Fourth of July 
Programs. Flags and wreaths were 
laid by Senior and Junior members 
and parades attended-and walked 
in-by both groups as well. Fall will 
kick off our busy time again, so I 
hope everyone has rested up for the 
coming year.

I would like to brag a bit on Unit 28 
Green River this time. They decided 
to continue meeting though the sum-
mer this year and great things have 
happened! They recently held their 
fi rst fl ag etiquette class and netted 
26 people! The children that attended 
were given the chance to fold, raise 
and lower the fl ag correctly. An amaz-
ing turnout and a wonderful teaching 
opportunity! 

Tammy Harris, Unit 28 President 
and her husband have been doing a 
morning talk show on the local radio 
station (along with her in-laws) once 
a month to talk about Post Happen-
ings. Another great idea to get our 
names and activities, out there. Great 
job Tammy!

Unit 28 is also going to be our host 
unit for Fall Conference so they are 
gearing up for that as well. We hope 
to see everyone at Fall Conference 
in September!

DISTRICT #4: “Becky’s Bri-
gade” Hello, Units of District 4 and 
members throughout the state. As 
we begin this new year, the energy is 
strong for membership and programs.

MARION TANNER, UNIT 29, 
BASIN, is busy working with the Le-
gion to complete a raffl e; this includes 
a table during the Big Horn County 
Fair, where tickets and membership 
sign up will be the focus. The fi rst 
meeting in September will be aimed 
at collecting dues for 2017, discussing 
new member possibilities and the goal 
to keep our renews involved. At our 
fi rst meeting Department President 
Sonja Wright will make her offi cial 
visit; Greybull unit will join us for 
this meeting. The Poppy Committee 
is already working with businesses 
for Poppy Day; Legislative Com-
mittee is very busy this year, with 
so many offi ces/elections and Meet 
the Candidates events. Girls State 
Delegates and Boy’s State Delegate 
will ride in the Big Horn County Fair, 
behind the Legion Color Guard and 
the Auxiliary Float. 

The District News
GREYBULL, UNIT #32, GREY-

BULL, President Carol Webb reports 
that Greybull Unit #32 held a Girls 
State and Boys State Dinner ; the 
members did a Community Service 
Program active for children and 
adult members; the unit sponsored 
a Veterans Day Dinner; they took 
goodies, cards and visits to the Wyo-
ming Retirement Center and Bonnie 
Bluejacket Nursing Home to the 
resident veterans on Easter, Thanks-
giving, Christmas and other special 
residential activities. The members 
are visiting and recording information 
on veterans buried in the surrounding 
communities of Whaley Cemetery, 
Emblem Cemetery, Shell Community 
Cemetery, and the Greybull Cemetery. 

HUGHES-PITTINGER, UNIT 
# 26, POWELL, is busy under the 
leadership of Trudy Anderson with the 
following activities and programs. In 
May they participated in a Veterans’ 
Welcome Home Day at the Lovell 
Community Center with Governor 
Matt Meade speaking. Powell’s May-
or declared Poppy Day in May and 
the Unit had a very successful Poppy 
Day in the community. Memorial Day 
was spent with others at a ceremony at 
Crown Hill Cemetery , laying wreaths 
and paying respect for the brave he-
roes. June was a busy month with the 
American Legion Auxiliary providing 
dinners for the National Guard dur-
ing the annual training; Girls State 
was held at Northwest College, with 
Powell members participating in the 
week’s events; the Girls State Dinner 
was held; a Field of Honor was part of 
Flag Day events, plus the Flag retire-
ment ceremony performed by the Post 
and Boy Scouts, with ALA members 
wearing red, white, and blue scarves; 
SENIOR FOCUS event was held at 
Washington Park to celebrate seniors 
and showcase local businesses. ALA 
had a table with Membership infor-
mation available. Members attended 
Department Convention in Buffalo 
where the unit was recognized with 
awards in Children and Youth, Public 
Relations Community Service VA/R, 
PPP, and Membership. The ALA 
provided a breakfast for the Powell 
Alumni for their fi nal June activity. 
July brought the ALA furnishing 
baked goods at a bake sale during 
Special Olympics; August will have a 
special event with a Post/ALA Picnic, 
not since 1937, at Homestead Park at 
6 pm. Door prizes, visiting, eating, 
sharing and family fun is the purpose. 

FLOYD MINCH, UNIT #44, 
WORLAND ‘s unit is under the lead-
ership of Becky Fowler , who has said 
that Unit 44 will be working diligently 
on membership throughout 2017. The 
unit has lost members through passing 
and non renewals. Fund raisers for 
Girls State and other programs are 
starting early. One Wyoming Whiskey 
Basket and a “Made in Wyoming” 
Basket will be raffl ed. One basket’s 
proceeds will go to Veterans and one 
basket’s proceeds will go to Girls 
State. Yellow Ribbons will be placed 
Downtown for Veterans Day. Using a 
small trailer the ALA will participate 
with a fl oat in two parades.I will be 
making my District Unit Visits in Sep-
tember, October and November, with 
specifi c details coming for each unit. 
Wow, this District loves our Veterans. 

DP and PDP Becky Allred.
Lasso with Linda District 5
I wish to thank everyone for their 

confi dence and support by choosing 
Melba Bennett Unit 7 as your Dis-
trict 5 Vice President and me as your 
President.

Our Gold Star winners this sum-
mer were Buffalo Unit 13 and Deb 
Anderson from Hulett Unit 80. 

Buffalo Unit 13 hosted a very 
successful Department Convention 
in June. Their members rose to the 
occasion and provided an outstanding 
experience for all in attendance. Unit 
13 and Post members cleaned, cooked 
and sold many ads for the Conven-
tion Book. The Buffalo American 
Legion Family is very proud of their 
members. 

Hulett Unit 80 is proud of Deb 
Anderson. She was named Member of 
the Year at the Department Auxiliary 
Convention. Way to go Buffalo and 
Deb Anderson! District 5 is proud of 
you and your accomplishments.

Melba and I would like to visit 
every unit in District 5 if possible. 
So far, we will be visiting Buffalo 
on September 5th and Kaycee on 
September 15th. Please let us know if 
your unit is interested in such a visit.

We would like units to blow their 
horns about the wonderful things that 
they do for our veterans, family and 
community. You can do this by talking 
with friends and family about Auxil-
iary projects, inviting the newspaper 
to an event, posting on Face Book and 
emailing us about your events. We 
will write a report about your events 
in the Auxiliare. Sharing helps your 
community and others know how 
much you care about veterans and 
your community. Caring and sharing 
might attract others like yourself to 
join your unit. We all could use more 
help. Please feel free to contact us at 
anytime.

The Fall Workshop will be in 
Green River on September 10, 2016. 
Please join your district at the Fall 
Workshop. The Department will be 
discussing many issues including tax 
information and membership. Hotel 
information will be in the September 
issue of your Auxiliare. Hope to see 
you at Fall Workshop.

Thank you for all that you do for 
our veterans.

Linda Johnson and Melba Bennett

Post 13 Quilt of Valor RecipientsPost 13 Quilt of Valor Recipients
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DISTRICT 2 
PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT 

PO Box 13 
Guernsey WY 82214 
836-2538 
kathed@vistabeam.com 

PO Box 750 
Guernsey, WY  82214 
575-2128 
aliseschwab@gmail.com 
 

FERDINAND BRANSETTER UNIT #1 
 
DUES:  PO Box 332 
VAN TASSELL, WY  82242 

M - Call Secretary    Mar & Aug            Dues:  $30.00 
 Van Tassell Town Hall      
 
Mar and Aug 

Phyllis Hahn, President 
PO Box 839 
Lusk WY 82225 
334-2777 
1of3of5@gmail.com 

Garnet Heckert, Membership/Secretary 
PO Box 332 
Van Tassell WY 82242 
664-3385   
garnetheckert@yahoo.com 
 

TRAVIS SNOW UNIT #5 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 422 
TORRINGTON, WY  82240 

M-2nd Mon    7:00 pm                         Dues:  $25.00 
POST 
 

Jan Alexander, President 
PO Box 373 
Torrington WY 82240 
532-0497 

Dorothy J Brown, Membership 
3055 Alta Vista Rd 
Torrington WY 82240 
532-2460  
jimobrown@yahoo.com 
 

SAMUEL MARES UNIT #8 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 1 
DOUGLAS, WY  82633 

M-3rd Thurs   5:15 pm                        Dues:  $25.00 
POST 
 

Anna Wood, President 
PO Box 1; Douglas WY 82633 
605-641-1705 
anna.wood@outlook.com 

Jessica York, Membership 
PO Box 1; Douglas WY 82633 
359-2011 
countrygirjdy@yahoo.com 
 

JESSE MARTIN UNIT #9 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 267 
GLENROCK, WY  82637 

M- 2nd Mon 1 pm                                 Dues:  $22.50 
SENIOR CENTER 
 
 
Aug - May 

Myrtle Rawdon, President 
PO Box 62 
Glenrock, WY  82637 
436-2537 

Bonnie Bartel, Membership 
PO Box 2138 
Glenrock WY 82637 
247-4846      

Joan Branscom, President 
161 N. Wheatland Hwy 
Wheatland WY 82201 
322-2309 
jbransco@wyoming.com 

Allison Weaver, Membership 
PO Box 144 
Wheatland WY 82201 
322-5102 
timandal@wyomingwisp.com 
 

JOHN PRINCE UNIT #15 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 304 
GLENDO, WY  82213 

M-1st Tue    4:00 pm                            Dues:  $25.00 
Glendo Town Hall 
 
Sep-Jun 

Dorothy Williams, President 
PO Box 304 
Glendo WY 82213 
331-8809 
dorothyunit15@yahoo.com 

Connie Inman, Secretary 
PO Box 116 
Glendo, WY  82213 
735-4065 
cinmanwy@yahoo.com 
 

REED-GOBBLE UNIT #63 
 
DUES:  2133 EAST E ST L29 
TORRINGTON, WY  82240 

M-2nd Mon  6:30 pm                            Dues:  $25.00 
POST 
 
Sept - Jun 

Carol Peterson, President 
2133 East E St. L 29 
Torrington WY 82240 
532-2324 
grannypete@outlook.com 

Kerri Rose, Secretary 
PO Box 454 
Lingle WY 82223 
837-2625 
jkroselingle@yahoo.com 
 

JOHN MCGILL UNIT #70 
 
 
DUES:  2133 EAST F ST. APT I 21 
TORRINGTON  WY 82240 

M-2nd Mon  6:30 pm                             Dues:  $20.00 
Call Secretary 
 
 
Sept - Jun 

Sue Hunter, President 
PO Box 141 
La Grange WY 82221 
834-2254 
sue@4udesigns.com 

Mary Hoyle, Secretary 
PO Box 64 
Hawk Springs, WY  82217 
331-4014 
mother_mary_33@hotmail.com 
 

MCDONALD AND VOIGHT UNIT #75 
 
 
DUES:  6858 Elizabeth Rd 
CHEYENNE, WY  82009 

M-1st Tue   1:30 pm                               Dues:  $26.00 
 
 
 
Nov, Mar 

Valorie Heatherly, President 
PO Box 57 
Chugwater WY 82210 
331-4065 
valorieheatherly@gmail.com 

Amy Jo Henning, Membership 
6858 Elizabeth Rd 
Cheyenne WY 82009 
331-4061 
heat9515@gmail.com 
 

J.J. WEBB UNIT #95 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 13 
GUERNSEY, WY  82214 

M-1st Tues  5:30 pm                             Dues:  $25.00 
FIRST STATE BANK CONFERENCE ROOM 
 
 
Sept - May 

AUXILIARY OFFICERS 
 

PRESIDENT 
Sonja Wright 
2 Peak Ct 
Gillette WY 82716 
H  689-3247 
sonja@collinscom.net 

SECRETARY – TREASURER 
Peg Sillivan 
PO Box 186 
Buffalo  WY 82834 
H  684-2903 
deptaux@vcn.com 

 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Vicki Paddock 
PO Box 130 
Moorcroft, WY  82721 
H  756-3213 
vickip@vcn.com 

SERGEANT-at-ARMS 
Lalani Johnson 
PO Box 446 
Lander  WY 82520 
H  332-5957 
p_a_johnson@live.com 

 
CHAPLAIN 
Susan Dansereau 
2110 Wyoming Dr. 
Green River, WY  82935 
H  875-4408 
dansereau_r_f_@hotmail.com 

ASSISTANT SERGEANT-at-ARMS 
Linda Johnson 
4 Independence 
Gillette, WY  82716 
H  682-1651 
onejohnson@charter.net 

 
HISTORIAN 
Gina Dusel, President 
218 R St 
Rock Springs, WY  82901 
307-922-2824 
dusel75@gmail.com 

PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Linda Orr 
PO Box 465 
Ranchester, WY  82838 
307-655-9839 
 linda54.orr@gmail.com  

 
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEEWOMAN 
Linda Feezer 
831 S McKinley 
Casper  WY 82601 
H  234-0246 
moke49@msn.com 

JUDGE ADVOCATE 
Paul Phillips 
511 S. Kendrick 
Gillette WY 82716 
307-682-1444 

ALTERNATE  NATIONAL  
COMMITTEEWOMAN 
Rebecca Allred 
PO Box 577 
Basin  WY 82410 
H  568-2235 
sallred@tctwest.net 

DISTRICT AND UNIT OFFICERS 
DISTRICT 1 

PRESIDENT 
Sunny Hobbs 
PO Box 165 
LaBarge, WY   83123 
922-2712 
sunnyc2hobbs@gmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Gina Dusel 
218 R St 
Rock Springs, WY  82901 
922-2824 
dusel75@gmail.com 

 
ARCHIE HAY UNIT #24 
 
DUES:  551 BROADWAY 
ROCK SPRINGS, WY  82901 

M-3rd Sun  1:00 pm                              Dues:  $30.00 
POST 
 
 

Gina Dusel, President 
218 R St 
Rock Springs, WY  82901 
922-2824 
dusel75@gmail.com 

Kat Tipton, Membership 
551 Broadway 
Rock Springs, WY 82901 
371-5427 
kitten_6901@yahoo.com 
 

TOM WHITMORE UNIT #28 
 
DUES: 38 NORTH CENTER STREET 
GREEN RIVER, WY  82935 

M-1st Sat  3:00 pm                               Dues:  $30.00 
POST 
 
 

Tammy Harris, President 
PO Box 634 
Green River, WY  82935 
389-2705 
tjharris@wyoming.com 

Angie Madsen, Membership 
221 Camellia Cir 
Rock Springs, WY 82901 
389-8321 
anjelkses11@gmail.com 
 

FORT BRIDGER UNIT #36 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 301 
FT. BRIDGER, WY  82933 

M – 1st Wed   7:00 pm                 Dues:  $25.00 
POST 
 
SEPT-JUNE 

Linda Hartley, President 
PO Box 172 
Ft. Bridger WY 82933 
780-8626 

Cathey Ann Raymer, Secretary 
PO Box 301 
Ft. Bridger,  WY 82933 
677-0496 
catheyraynmer55@gmail.com  
 

LAVOY-THORNCOCK UNIT #40 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 393 
COKEVILLE, WY  83114 

M – 2nd  Mon   7:00 pm                 Dues:  $20.00 
SENIOR CENTER 
 
Jan, May, Aug, Dec 

Gwen Petersen, President 
PO Box 194 
Cokeville WY 83114 
279-3430 
gpetersen@allwest.net 
 
 

Barbara Sorenson, Membership 
PO Box 393 
Cokeville WY 83114 
279-3327 
barbs@allwest.net 

AMERICAN LEGION UNIT #46 
 

M-1st Mon  4:00 pm                              Dues:  $25.00 
DONN WOODEN CIVIC CENTER   

DUES:  PO BOX 3378 
ALPINE, WY  83128 

 

 Linda McNeel, Membership 
PO Box 3378 
Alpine WY 83128 
654-7643 
merrill@silverstar.com 
 

PHILLIP EDWARDS UNIT #47 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 585 
PINEDALE, WY  82941 

M-1st Thur   1:00 pm                            Dues:  $25.00    
 
 

Mar, Jun, Sept, Dec 
Nancy Shaffer, President 
5 Glacier Rd 
Pinedale WY 82941 
859-8862  
ngs723@hotmail.com 

Lenore Percy, Membership 
PO Box 585 
Pinedale WY 82941 
364-2126 
lpercy@wyoming.com    
 

DEE FOX UNIT #78 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 928 
BIG PINEY, WY  83113 

M-Call Secretary                                   Dues:  $22.50 
 

Valerie Williams 
PO Box 272 
Big Piney WY 83113 
276-5463  C  260-8167     
val@wyoming.com 

Sue Kinikin 
PO Box 928 
Big Piney 83113 
276-3278 
melvin024@centurytel.net 
 

LABARGE UNIT #88 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 3 
LABARGE, WY  83123 

M-4th Wed   7:00 pm                            Dues:  $20.50 
LABARGE COMMUNITY CENTER  
 

Anna Alexander, President 
PO Box 95 
La Barge WY 83123 
386-2237 
aalexand@union-tel.com 

Vicki Kelley, Membership 
PO Box 3 
La Barge WY 83123 
390-8324 
ashtongs@yahoo.com 
 

ORA CALL UNIT #10 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 144 
WHEATLAND, WY  82201 

M-3rd Tue    12:00 pm                          Dues:  $20.00 
WHEATLAND COUNTRY CLUB 

 
 

Sep-Nov   Jan-May 

Cheryl Quick, President 
PO Box 486 
Guernsey WY 82214 
575-9528 
pjandcaquick@yahoo.com 

Kathy Troupe, Membership 
PO Box 13 
Guernsey WY 82214 
836-2538 
kathed@vistabeam.com 
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DISTRICT 3 
PRESIDENT 

Ginger Fross 
55 Lost Cabin Rd 
Lysite 82642 
876-2348 
grfross@tribcsp.com 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Pat Persson 
7676 Hwy 789 
Lander 82520 
332-4553 
ppersson@tcinc.net 

 
GEORGE W. VROMAN UNIT #2 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 50504 
CASPER, WY  82605 

M-2nd Thur   7:00 pm                           Dues:  $30.00 
Call Secretary 

Past Presidents Linda Feezer, Membership 
831 S McKinney 
Casper,   WY 82601 
234-0246 
moke49@msn.com 
 

HENRY WHITEWAY UNIT #16 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 186 
BUFFALO, WY  82834 

M-3rd Sun  1:30 pm                              Dues:  $21.00 
Call President 

Linda Haines, President 
PO Box 862 
Mills,  WY 82644 
235-0001     

 

 
RIVERTON UNIT #19 
 
DUES:  1102 WESTWOOD DR 
RIVERTON, WY  82501 

M-3rd Fri    12:30 am                             Dues:  $25.00 
SENIOR CENTER 
 

Lois Henry 
823 N 12th St. E 
Riverton 82501 
856-2743 
loishenry54@yahoo.com 

Nettie Weber, Membership 
1102 Westwood Dr 
Riverton,  WY 82501 
856-3906 

 
DON STOUGH UNIT #33 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 97 
LANDER, WY  82520 

M-3rd Tue  7:30 pm                               Dues:  $30.00 
RED CROSS-REBEKAH HALL 

 

Shareen Johnson, President 
PO Box 1321 
Lander,  WY 82520 
332-4931 

Kathleen Ebert, Membership 
PO Box 1883 
Lander,  WY 82520 
335-5335 

shareen.lander@gmail.com kebert@charter.net 
 

RICHARD POGUE UNIT #81 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 804 
FT. WASHAKIE, WY  82514 

M-1st Tue   6:00 pm                              Dues:  $25.00 
FRANK WISE BUSINESS CENTER 

 
 

 
Margaret Haukaas, President 
PO Box 105 
Ft. Washakie, WY  82514 
240-7456 

Jessie Poire, Membership 
PO Box 969 
Ft. Washakie,  WY 82514 
332-4816 
jrpoire@dishmail.net 
 

DISTRICT 4 
PRESIDENT 

Becky Allred 
PO Box 577 
Basin,  WY 82410 
568-2235 
sallred@tctwest.net 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Trudy Anderson 
1314 32nd St 
Cody, WY  82414 
H  272-3495   W  286-9992 
trudanderson@hotmail.com 

 
HUGHES-PITTINGER UNIT #26 
 
DUES:  345 Grand 
POWELL, WY  82435 

M-1st Tue   7:00 pm                              Dues:  $25.00 
POST 
 
 

Trudy Anderson 
1314 32nd St 
Cody, WY  82414 
272-3495    
trudanderson@hotmail.com 

Arlene Goodchild, Membership 
347 Grand 
Powell,  WY 82435 
754-4432 
harleneg@bresnan.net 
 

MARION TANNER UNIT #29 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 525 
BASIN, WY  82410 

M-2nd Tue   2:00 pm                             Dues:  $30.00 
POST 

 

Past Presidents - % Becky Allred 
PO Box 577 
Basin,  WY 82410 
568-2235 
sallred@tctwest.net 
 

Cynthia Schlattmann, Membership 
PO Box 706 
Basin, WY  82410 
568-2668 
schlattmann@tctwest.net 

 
GREYBULL UNIT #32 
 
DUES:  416 3rd AVE N 
GREYBULL, WY  82426 

M-2nd Tue   2:00 pm                             Dues:  $20.00 
MEMBERS HOME 

 

Carol Webb, President 
302 3rd Ave S 
Greybull WY 82426 
765-4768 
billwebb@tctwest.net 

Phyllis Gernant, Membership 
416 3rd Ave N 
Greybull WY 82426 
765-3584 

FLOYD MINCH UNIT #44 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 735 
WORLAND, WY  82401 

M-1st  Tue    7:00 pm                            Dues:  $25.00 
POST 

Rebecca Aaron-Fowler, President 
1616 Road 13 
Worland,  WY 82401 
431-8038 
rebaaron.fowler@gmail.com 

Cynthia Pfeiffer, Membership 
1701 Howell Ave 
Worland,  WY 82401 
388-2791  
cdp@bresnan.net                  

DISTRICT 5 
PRESIDENT 

Linda Johnson 
4 Independence 
Gillette, WY  82716 
682-1651 
onejohnson@charter.net 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Melba Bennett, President 
132 W 14th Street 
Sheridan, WY  82801 
461-1435 
melba@bresnan.net 

 
JOHN DONALD GARBUTT UNIT #7 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 3047 
SHERIDAN, WY  82801 

M-3rd Tue   7:00 pm                             Dues:  $25.00 
LIBRARY 
 
 
Sept - May 

Melba Bennett, President 
132 W 14th Street 
Sheridan, WY  82801 
461-1435 
melba@bresnan.net 

Linda Orr, Membership 
PO Box 465 
Ranchester,  WY   82839 
655-9839 
linda54.orr@gmail.com 
 

POWDER RIVER UNIT #13 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 236 
BUFFALO, WY  82834 

M-2nd Tue   7:00 pm                            Dues:  $22.50 
POST 

 
Sept - Jun 

Peg Sillivan, President 
24 Langdon Rd 
Buffalo, WY  82834 
684-2903 
deptaux@vcn.com 

Sharon Soule, Membership 
20 Kumor Road 
Buffalo,  WY 82834 
351-3931 
dsoule@vcn.com 
 
 

MOORCROFT UNIT #25 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 353 
MOORCROFT, WY  82721 

M-2nd Mon   5:00                                  Dues:  $20.00 
DONNA'S DINER 

 
Sept - Jun 

Vicki Paddock, President 
PO Box 130 
Moorcroft,  WY 82721 
756-3213 
vickip@vcn.com 

Ann Sundstrom, Membership 
PO Box 353 
Moorcroft,  WY 82721 
 
amsund@rtconnect.net 
 

CAMPBELL COUNTY UNIT #42 
 

M-2nd Mon   5:15 pm                            Dues:  $30.00 
POST 

DUES:  PO BOX 1775 
GILLETTE, WY  82717 

 
 

Linda Johnson 
4 Independence 
Gillette, WY  82716 
682-1651 
onejohnson@charter.net 

Kris Thomas, Membership 
608 S Brooks Ave 
Gillette,  WY 82717 
680-8665 
amlegionaux@hotmail.com 
 

CROOK COUNTY UNIT #45 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 888 
SUNDANCE, WY  82729 

M-1st Mon   7:00 pm                             Dues:  $29.00 
CROOK COUNTY LIBRARY 

 
 

Jul - May 
Jean Jones, President 
PO Box 266 
Sundance, WY  82729 
283-1757 

Sonja Wright 
2 Peak Ct 
Gillette, WY 82716 
689-3247  
sonja@collinscom.net 
 

ROY MONTGOMERY UNIT #80 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 444 
HULETT, WY  82720 

M-1st Thur   7:00 pm                            Dues:  $25.00 
CIVIC CENTER 

 
 

Sept - May 
Linda Ellefson, President 
59 Strawberry Hill Rd 
Hulett,  WY 82720 
467-5327  
lindale@wbaccess.net 

Christy Neiman, Membership 
PO Box 102 
Hulett,  WY 82720 
467-5200 
cjneiman@yahoo.com 
 

HOLE IN THE WALL UNIT #90 
 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 202 
KAYCEE, WY  82639 

M-2nd Wed  2:00 pm                           Dues:  $20.00 
COUNTRY INN 

 
 

Sept - May 
Joan Buckingham, President 
PO Box 234 
Kaycee,  WY 82639 
738-2545 
rfb@rtconnect.net 

Julie Haines, Membership 
865 Mayoworth Rd 
Kaycee, WY  82639 
738-2591 
shaines@rtconnect.net 

Marti Harbick, President 
2001 E Lincolnway 
Cheyenne, WY  82001 
635-2253 
harbick@bresnan.net   

Betty Vargas, Membership 
2001 E Lincolnway 
Cheyenne, WY  82001 
 
Bettyv25@gmail.com 

 
HUSTED-PENDLETON UNIT #14 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 2187 
LARAMIE, WY  82073 

M-2nd Tue   7:00 pm                              Dues:  $25.00 
POST 

 
Sept - Jun 

Linda Flynn, President 
15 Corthell Rd 
Laramie WY 82070 
742-0501 
patlinflynn@bresnan.net 

Lynda Rinker, Membership 
1741 N 18th St 
Laramie WY 82070 
742-7454    
lynda.rinker@gmail.com 

 
ANGUS ENGLAND UNIT #54 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 266 
SARATOGA, WY  82331 

M-3rd Tue   6:30 pm                               Dues:  $25.00 
POST 

 
Sept - May 

Carrie Craig, President 
PO Box 1684 
Saratoga WY  82331 
207-220-6478 
carriecraig@cr62.org  

Diana Gailbreth, Membership 
PO Box 266 
Saratoga WY 82331 
259-3937 

 
LOUIS CANADY UNIT #60 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 111 
PINE BLUFFS, WY  82082 

M-Mon before 2nd Wed    6 pm              Dues:  $30.00 
POST 

 
 

Diane Wise, President 
PO Box 945 
Pine Bluffs WY 82082 
245-9341              
m1tanker90@yahoo.com 

Jo Ellen Radcliffe, Secretary 
PO Box 43 
Pine Bluffs WY 82082 
286-0344        
oldhomeeez@gmail.com         
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WEBSITE  FOR DD214 -

HTTP://VETRECS.ARCHIVES.GOV/

WILLIAM HORNE Unit #64 
 
Dues:  PO Box 51 
Medicine Bow WY 82329 

Meet:  2nd Tues   6:00 pm                     Dues:  $22.50 
POST                     
 
 Sept. – May 

Vancine Sherr, President 
1020 9th Street 
Rawlins, WY 82901 
324-2190  
pyper1@bresnan.net 

Joyce Menke, Membership 
PO Box 72 
Elk Mountain WY 82324 
348-7003 
1joymenke@gmail.com 
 

BOYCE MARLATT UNIT #77 
 

M-2nd Wed   1:00 pm                          Dues:  $22.50 
ALBIN COMMUNITY CENTER 

DUES:  4730 HWY 216 
ALBIN, WY  82050 

 

Barbara McDermott 
5198 Co. Rd. 227 
Albin 82050 
246-3230 
abizzz@outlook.com 

Sheri Sorensen, Membership 
PO Box 222 
Albin, WY  82050 
246-3303 
sls5192@aol.com 
 

CARTER BROWN UNIT #83 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 186 
BUFFALO, WY 82834 

                                                                Dues:  $20.00 
 
 

      
HITTNER ENGSTROM-DUNCAN UNIT #122 
 
DUES:  PO BOX 186 
BUFFALO, WY  82834 

M-3rd Thur   5:30 pm                            Dues:  $25.00 
JEFFERY CENTER 

 
  

DEPARTMENT CHAIRMEN and CO-CHAIRMEN 

 VETERAN AND MILITARY SUPPORT 
  Legislative  

Ginger Fross 55 Lost Cabin Rd 
Lysite, WY 82642 

876-2348 grfross@tribcsp.com 

  
  National Security    
Leila Dean PO Box 234 

Ft. Bridger, WY  82935 
780-7296 grandmaleila@msn.com 

  
  Poppy   
Donna Gladson PO Box 236 

Buffalo, WY 82834 
684-7813 jdgladson@bresnan.net 
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  Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation   
Twila Palu 724 S 16th 

Worland, WY  82401 
388-0194 twila@rtconnect.net 

Becky Aaron-Fowler 1616 Road 13 
Worland,  WY 82401 

431-8038 
 

rebaaron.fowler@gmail.com 

Cynthia Pfeiffer 1701 Howell Ave 
Worland, WY 82401 

388-2791 cdp@bresnan.net 

YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 

  Girls State   
Bobbie Swanlund 5220 Danielle Ct 

Cheyenne, WY  82009 
287-4546  gaswanny@aol.com      

Linda Feezer 831 S McKinley 
Casper, WY  82601 

234-0246 moke49@msn.com 

  
  Girls State Committee    
Susan Dansereau 2110 Wyoming Dr 

Green River, WY   82935 
875-4408 dansereau_r_f_@hotmail.com 

Kathy Wright 913 Whispering Hills 
Cheyenne, WY  82009 

637-5451 kjwright@gmail.com 

Belle Temple 1073 E 12th 

Gillette, WY 82716 
682-3984 bgtemple54@gmail.com  

 
  Children & Youth   
Jessie Poire PO Box 969 

Ft. Washakie,  WY 82514 
H  332-4816 
 

jrpoire@dishmail.net 

  Liaison to Child Welfare Foundation   
Linda Johnson 4 Independence 

Gillette, WY 82716 
682-1651 onejohnson@charter.net 

  
  Junior Activities    
Sunny Hobbs PO Box 165 

LaBarge, WY  83123 
 

932-2712 sunnyc2hobbs@gmail.com 

FAMILY SUPPORT 

  Americanism   
Gina Dusel 218 R Street; Rock Springs 82901 922-2824 dusel75@gmail.com 
  
  Education    
Belle Temple 1073 E 12th; Gillette 82716 682-3984 bgtemple54@gmail.com  
  
  Community Service        
Susan Dansereau 2110 Wyoming Dr 

Green River, WY   82935 
875-4408 dansereau_r_f_@hotmail.com 

ADMINISTRATIVE INFORMATION 

  Audit    
Linda Orr PO Box 465 

Ranchester, WY  82839 
655-9839 dlorr@q.com 

Belle Temple 1073 E 12th 682-3984 bgtemple54@gmail.com  

Gillette 82716 
Michele Lofgren 385 Conrad 

Buffalo 82834 
684-1182 mlofgren@blm.gov 

 
  Auxiliary Emergency Fund   
Shareen Johnson PO Box 1321 

Lander, WY  82521 
332-4931 shareen.lander@gmail.com 

Peg Sillivan PO Box 186 
Buffalo, WY  82834 

684-2903 deptaux@vcn.com 

 
  History    
Shannon Null PO Box 2577 

Cheyenne  82003 
631-0415 dreamsew@aol.com 

   
  Constitution and By Laws   
Tammy Harris PO Box 634 

Green River, WY  82935 
H 389-2705 
 

tjharris@wyoming.com 

   
  Leadership    
Peg Sillivan PO Box 186 

Buffalo, WY  82834 
684-2903 deptaux@vcn.com 

   
  Membership Team    
Vicki Paddock PO Box 130 

Moorcroft, WY 82721 
756-3213 vickip@vcn.com 

Peg Sillivan PO Box 186 
Buffalo, WY 82834 

684-2903 deptaux@vcn.com 

District 1 
Sunny Hobbs 

PO Box 165 
LaBarge, WY  83123 

932-2712 sunnyc2hobbs@gmail.com 

District 2 
Kathy Troupe 

 PO Box 13 
Guernsey WY 82214 

836-2538 
 

kathed@vistabeam.net 

District 3 
Ginger Fross 

55 Lost Cabin Rd 
Lysite, WY 82642 

876-2348 grfross@tribcsp.com 

District 4 
Becky Allred 

PO Box 577 
Basin, WY  82410 

568-2235 sallred@tctwest.net 

District 5 
Linda Johnson 

4 Independence 
Gillette, WY 82716 

682-1651 onejohnson@charter.net 

District 6 
Fran Payne-Rogers 

PO Box 929 
Saratoga, WY 82331  

780-7296  frantic.p@hotmail.com 

 
  Finance   

Peggy Miller PO Box 1483 
Gillette, WY   82717 

682-7412 sislee@vcn.com 

Shareen Johnson PO Box 1321 
Lander, WY  82521 

332-4931 shareen.lander@gmail.com 

Becky Allred PO Box 577 
Basin, WY  82410 

568-2235 sallred@tctwest.net 

Sonja Wright 2 Peak Ct 
Gillette, WY 82716 

689-3247 sonja@collinscom.net 

Vicki Paddock PO Box 130 
Moorcroft, WY 82721 

756-3213 vickip@vcn.com 
   
  Past President Parley    
Leila Dean  PO Box 234; Ft. Bridger 82935 780-7296  grandmaleila@msn.com 
 
  Public Relations   
Fran Payne-Rogers PO Box 929; Saratoga 82331  710-3127  frantic.p@hotmail.com 

SUPPORT 
  Cheyenne VA    
Bobbie Gertsch 803 Virginia Ct 

Cheyenne, WY  82009 
634-9754 daisy9754@msn.com 

Joyce Menke PO Box 79 
Medicine Bow, WY  82324 

348-7003 1joymenke@gmail.com 

Diane Wise PO Box 945 
Pine Bluffs 82082 

245-9341 m1tanker90@yahoo.com 

 
  Sheridan VA   
Linda Orr PO Box 465 

Ranchester, WY  82839 
655-9839 dlorr@q.com 

Romona Jacobs 1563 N Heights Rd 
Sheridan, WY 82801 

672-7187   

   
  Wyoming Veterans Home    
Edie Taffner 303 N Lobban 

Buffalo, WY 82834 
684-7945 e.taffner@hotmail.com 

Donna Gladson 200 Van Dyke St 
Buffalo, WY  82834 

684-7138 jdgladson@bresnan.net 

        
  Department Convention   
Becky Allred PO Box 578 

Basin, WY 82410 
568-2235 sallred@tctwest.net 

 
  Distinguished Guests   
Fall Workshop Area Susan Dansereau 

Mid Winter   

Convention Becky Allred 

Visit our websita at 
www.wyamericanlegionauxiliary.org
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TROPHIES AND AWARDS 
 
 

AMERICANISM 
 
• Armitage Trophy  - best all around Americanism program. 
• Bender Trophy - most outstanding unit Americanism program conducted within the 

schools. 
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• Americanism Essay Contests. 
 

 
CHAPLAIN 

 
• Book of Prayers 
• Juniors - 1st place, 2nd place 
• Seniors - over 75 unit membership and under 75 unit membership - 1st and 2nd place. 

 
CHILDREN AND YOUTH 
 

• For the best and most complete Children and Youth Program 
• Alice Norfleet Traveling Trophy 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 

• Goppert Memorial Trophy 
• Best Community Service Report 

 
CONSTITUTION & BYLAWS 
 

• Boam Traveling Award Plaque 
 
EFFICIENCY CITATIONS 
 

• Given to all Units achieving 90% or over in efficiency 
 
HISTORY 
 

• Citations to all Units submitting their annual histories to the Department Historian 
 
JUNIOR ACTIVITIES 
 

• Memory Book, Andrews Memorial Trophy, Traveling Bell, Handwork 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
 

• Van Dyke Cup - 1st District to reach goal 
• Whiteaway Trophy 
• Earl Wright Memorial Trophy 
• Leda White Memorial Trophy 
• Department Citations 
• Goal Ribbons 

 
POPPY 
 

• Poster awards in each of the classes - 1st, 2nd, & 3rd places.  Only winning posters 
(1st place) from each District will be judged at the Departmental level.  Rules as 
National directs. 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS 
 
VETERANS AFFAIRS AND REHABILITATION 
 

Although summer and vacation 
time has been in full swing, activities 
continue at the Sheridan VA Healthcare 
Center.  

We purchased $100 in Coupon 
Books for the Canteen for Recreation 
to use as prizes in different activities 
held throughout the summer.

2 telescoping fi shing rods we ac-
quired for door prizes for the Welcome 
Home festivities held at the VA in late 
June for ALL veterans.  This is an an-
nual event that draws over 200 veterans 
and family members to a ceremony 
thanking ALL veterans for what they 
do and have done.

Department bought popcorn and 
popcorn seasoning for patient activities.  
We also purchased a popcorn maker and 
cart for the Nursing Home Care Unit 
as many of their vets are unable to go 
down to the Auditorium to get popcorn.

We sponsored the Dan Orr Memorial 
Fishing Derby for the Nursing Home 
and Rehab patients held at the Veterans 
Home in Buffalo at their walk-in fi sh-
ing pond.  This is another annual event.  
There were approximately one dozen 

patients attending on a day that the temp 
was at 95+.  We had Auxiliary members 
from Sheridan and Buffalo and SAL/
Legion members from Sheridan helping 
with everything.  A delicious chicken, 
beans and watermelon lunch was pro-
vided for all with bars provided by 2 
Auxiliary members for desert.

I attended a meet and greet with the 
National Commander of the American 
Legion Dale Barnett when he visited the 
facility.  Following a facility tour and 
meeting with the Acting Director, the 
group ate in the dining hall with the vets.

Thanks to all for cookies sent.  When 
we sent out a plea for cookies when 
stores were low, you came through.  
Anytime you feel like baking, make 
cookies and send them up to the VA 
whether it is your month or not.  They 
adore homemade cookies!

Keep up all that you do.  Your do-
nations are what allow us to make the 
hospitalization of the veteran more 
comfortable.  You are greatly appreci-
ated.  Thank you.

Linda Orr and Ramona Jacobs, 
Sheridan VA Healthcare 

Sheridan VA Hospital Report

Attention Wyoming veterans! 
If you are looking for a job, 

please contact your nearest Department of 
Workforce Services offi ce. Our trained staff will assist you 

in all aspects of the job search. 

Remember, all of our services are free. 
You served our country, now let us serve you.

for, their life’s force and conviction. 
It is more intimate than any other 
right. It is thought, spirit, heart. It is 
a person’s liberty to worship whom 
we desire in the way in which we 
desire, to live out our faith personally 
between us and our god. 

Being the fi rst amendment, it sets 
the tone and authority for what fol-
lows. It also fl avors the entire docu-
ment. It does not call for government 
activity, it restricts power. It strips the 
government of ability.  Historically, 
and contextually our study shows the 
Constitution denies our government 
any authority to curtail the freedom 
for anyone to practice their religion, 
including inviting others, or simply 
public fellowship or discussion. This 
is clearly a “free exercise thereof” 
for any religion, whether Christian, 
Islam, Buddhism or Atheism. The 
amendment itself is labeled “Free-
dom of Religion, Press,” indicating 
a preeminence to freedom of religion 
even above that of the press. 

Equally, in reviewing the amend-
ment itself, we find the phrases 
“Congress shall make no law respect-
ing an establishment of religion, 
or prohibiting the free exercise 
thereof; or abridging the freedom of 
speech,” before the phrase “or the 
press.” We should also understand 
that “press” freedoms referred to 
the printing press, not necessarily 
people, although they were inherent 
in it. For instance, you know now it 
was against the law to print bibles in 
English until Congress commissioned 
Robert Aitken.

Grammatically, we fi nd the amend-
ment is a single sentence. Historically, 
this was how things were written in 
the 18th century. Many continuing 
phrases were connected with commas 
and semicolons to complete a thought. 
For instance, our Thanksgiving proc-
lamation by George Washington was 
written in this fashion. The second 
paragraph of this address is a single 
sentence, 190 words, connected by 
13 comma’s and six semicolons. This 
form of communication attempts to 
open with an anchor phrase. In this 

fashion the Amendment’s verbiage 
is focused upon, “Congress shall 
make no law...” This correlates the 
history and context with this open-
ing amendment. The next phrases 
“respecting an establishment of reli-
gion, or prohibiting the free exercise 
thereof;” indicates the amendment 
deals with a freedom from any law 
of Congress concerning religion. 
This is followed by, “or abridging the 
freedom of speech, or of the press;” 
again indicating a freedom from any 
Congressional law that abridges, 
censors, or edits a person’s speech 
or freedom of the press. Finally, we 
fi nd “or the right of the people peace-
ably to assemble, and to petition the 
government for a redress of griev-
ances.” This is connected to the fi rst 
two where people are given freedom 
to assemble without congressional 
interference or harassment. Further, 
a right to petition the government for 
redress of grievance exists under the 
same circumstances. 

Again, the key phrase of concern 
then is, “Congress shall make no 
law...” Those things that follow 
explain the restrictions inherent in 
the opening statement. They are 
individually connected within their 
phraseology and literarily connected 
in the whole. 

Emotions cloud issues and facts; 
emotions about politics and religion 
especially. Know the truth and that 
it may set you free to serve God and 
country. Comrade in arms, shipmate, 
friends and acquaintances, under-
stand the freedom our constitution 
truly provides. We fought for those 
freedoms. Some of our friends gave 
themselves for that freedom. An 
ancient church father said that Chris-
tian blood is as seed to the gospel of 
Christ. I submit to you, the soldier’s, 
sailor’s, airman’s and marine’s blood 
is as seed unto liberty! In this way, 
not one of our comrades has ever 
died in vain. Can I encourage you to 
remember them through that truth’s 
patriotic prism?

Tim Senter, Chaplain, Department 
of Wyoming 

From page 7From the Chaplain



LEGIONNAIRE - AUXILIARE DEPARTMENT OF WYOMINGPAGE 20 SEPTEMBER 2016

Randolph W. Arndt
44 yrs. Professional Gunsmith

RANDY ARNDT’S GUNSMITHING

123 Apache Ave. 
Riverton, WY 82501

Phone: 307-857-0308
E-mail: rparndt@msn.com
Call or E-mail for price list

THE AMERICAN LEGION
DEPARTMENT OF 

WYOMING
Headquarters Offi ce Hours

Monday - Friday 9 AM to 4 PM
Closed all Holidays
1320 Hugur Ave

Cheyenne, WY 82001 
307-634-3035  F 307-635-7093

email adjutant@wyolegion.net • web WYLegion.org

Headquarters Offi ce Hours
Mon-Wed-Thurs 9 am - 2 pm

Tues-4 pm - 9 pm
Closed Friday, Saturday, Sunday  and all Holidays

PO Box 186
Buffalo WY 82834

Phone and Fax: 307-684-2903
email: deptaux@vcn.com

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 
DEPARTMENT OF 

WYOMING

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION
Detachment of Wyoming

Commander Jim Andersen
Adjutant Gary Swanlund

1320 Hugur Ave.
Cheyenne, WY 82001

THE AMERICAN LEGION
DEPARTMENT 

SERVICE OFFICER
Offi ce Hours: Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

Friday by appointment • Closed all Holidays
Dwight Null 

2360 E Pershing Blvd D107
Cheyenne 82001

W 307-433-2750 F 307433-2790
Dwight.null@va.gov

alfspubcheyenne@aol.com

1-800-441-3484

Bill Wright
Financial Advisor
.

817 West Spruce Street
Rawlins, WY 82301
307-324-5654

www.edwardjones.com

Remembering 
& Honoring

Our Veterans, Military & Their Families
For God and Country

Bug Incorporated -- Elk Mountain, Wyoming
Bug and Joyce Menke

Lynda Lenz CLU® ChFC®
Agent

1309 9th Street, PO Box 458
Wheatland, WY 82201-0458
Bus 307 322 3244
lynda.lenz.gt4x@statefarm.com
NMLS MLO #362763, NMLS #139716
MLO License #701

The greatest compliment you can give is a referral.

Ida Snead Insurance Agcy Inc
Ida Snead LUTCF, Agent

201 E 3rd Street, PO Box 367
Gillette, WY 82716-3814
Bus 307 682 3481 Toll Free 877 682 3481
Fax: 307 682 8341
ida@idasnead.com

travis snow post #5travis snow post #5
county fair standcounty fair stand

Join us at the Join us at the 
Goshen County Fair!Goshen County Fair!

Larry Levitt
Veterans Service Offi ce Director

821 Norton Street
Rock Springs, WY 82901

Phone: (307) 922-5443 ~ Fax: (3070 922-5478
email:levittl@sweet.wy.us

Black Indian Red Heart
(White Justice)

Fred Savage, Wyoming Author

Available at amazon.com
and bookstores everywhere

ISBN 978-1-61009-186-2

Complete information at:

blackindianredheart.com
fredsaveageauthor.com

Buddies in 
BusinessBusiness

2 inch business card ads 
for $60 for 4 issues 

of the Department of 
Wyoming American 
Legion Publication

h b i d d


